Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (6578)

November 2013 Version 1.0

Candidate Logbook/Work-Based Evidence Record



About City & Guilds

As the UK's leading vocational education organisation, City & Guilds is leading the talent revolution by inspiring people to unlock their potential and develop their skills. We offer over 500 qualifications across 28 industries through 8500 centres worldwide and award around two million certificates every year. City & Guilds is recognised and respected by employers across the world as a sign of quality and exceptional training.

City & Guilds Group

The City & Guilds Group operates from three major hubs: London (servicing Europe, the Caribbean and Americas), Johannesburg (servicing Africa), and Singapore (servicing Asia, Australia and New Zealand). The Group also includes the Institute of Leadership & Management (management and leadership qualifications), City & Guilds Land Based Services (land-based qualifications), the Centre for Skills Development (CSD works to improve the policy and practice of vocational education and training worldwide) and Learning Assistant (an online e-portfolio).

Copyright

The content of this document is, unless otherwise indicated, © The City and Guilds of London Institute and may not be copied, reproduced or distributed without prior written consent. However, approved City & Guilds centres and candidates studying for City & Guilds qualifications may photocopy this document free of charge and/or include a PDF version of it on centre intranets on the following conditions:

- centre staff may copy the material only for the purpose of teaching candidates working towards a City & Guilds qualification, or for internal administration purposes
- candidates may copy the material only for their own use when working towards a City & Guilds qualification

The Standard Copying Conditions (see the City & Guilds website) also apply.

Please note: National Occupational Standards are not © The City and Guilds of London Institute. Please check the conditions upon which they may be copied with the relevant Sector Skills Council.

Published by City & Guilds, a registered charity established to promote education and training

Every effort has been made to ensure that the information contained in this publication is true and correct at the time of going to press. However, City & Guilds' products and services are subject to continuous development and improvement and the right is reserved to change products and services from time to time. City & Guilds cannot accept liability for loss or damage arising from the use of information in this publication.

City & Guilds
1 Giltspur Street
London EC1A 9DD
T +44 (0)844 543 0033
F +44 (0)20 7294 2413

www.cityandguilds.com learnersupport@cityandguilds.com

City & Guilds Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (6578)



Version 1.0 November 2013

Candidate Logbook/Work-Based Evidence Record

Qualification title	City & Guilds qualification number	Qualification Accreditation Number (QAN)
Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Building and Civil Engineering)	6578-01	601/1792/8
Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Highways and Maintenance Repair)	6578-02	601/1792/8
Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Residential Development)	6578-03	601/1792/8
Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Conservation)	6578-04	601/1792/8
Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Demolition)	6578-05	601/1792/8

City & Guilds **Believe you can**



www.cityandguilds.com

Contents

1	About your Candidate Logbook/Work-Based Evidence Record	_ 7
1.1	Contact details	7
1.2	Introduction to the logbook	8
2	About your approved centre	9
3	About candidates	11
4	Qualification assessment	12
4.1	Before you start your qualification	12
4.2	The assessment process	13
5	Using your logbook	_14
5.1	Candidate job profile	15
5.2	Units	16
5.3	Skill scan/initial assessment – Mandatory units	24
5.4	Tracking Document	37
5.5	On site assessment plan/feedback	47
5.6	On site observation report	48
5.7	Professional discussion supplementary evidence sheet	49
5.8	Oral questioning supplementary evidence sheet	50
5.9	Photographic supplementary evidence	 51
5.10	Work-based recorder/expert witness details	 52
5.11	Assessor continuation sheet	 53
5.12	Signature Sheet	 54
Unit 403	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	55
Unit 501	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	 59
Unit 502	Providing and monitoring construction related customer service in the workplace	63
Unit 503	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	68
Unit 504	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	72
Unit 505	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	 76
Unit 506	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	83
Unit 801	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	88
Unit 802	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	I 94
Unit 803	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	100
Unit 804	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	105

Unit 805	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	110
Unit 806	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	116
Unit 807	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	120
Unit 808	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	125
Unit 809	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	131
Unit 810	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	137
Unit 811	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	142
Unit 812	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	147
Unit 813	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	า 152
Unit 814	Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace	156
Unit 815	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	162
Unit 816	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	167
Unit 817	Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace	e174
Unit 818	Planning demolition activities in the workplace	180
Appendix 1	Summary of City & Guilds assessment policies	185
		_

1 About your Candidate Logbook/Work-Based Evidence Record



1.1 Contact details

Candidate name	
Candidate address	
Candidate address	
Centre name	
Centre number	
Programme start date	
City & Guilds registration number	
Date of registration with City & Guilds	
-	
This Candidate Loghook/Work-Rased Eviden	ce Record is your nersonal achievement in practical

This Candidate Logbook/Work-Based Evidence Record is your personal achievement in practical work carried out mostly in the workplace and knowledge assessments achieved. It may not be possible to replace this document; therefore it should be kept in good condition and in a safe place to be used by you to record your progress.

Once completed, you must keep this portfolio for a period of three years. During this time your training centre can request that you submit your portfolio to them. This will be returned to you.

Keep a record of relevant contact details in the space provided below. You may find it helpful to make a note of phone numbers and e-mail addresses here.

Your Assessor(s)	
Internal Quality Assurer (IQA)	
Quality Consultant (QC)	

1.2 Introduction to the logbook

This logbook will help you complete the units in **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (6578-01-02-03-04-05)**. It contains forms you can use to record your evidence of what you have done.

There are **25** units in total available in this Logbook. You should discuss and agree with your assessor/tutor which of these units you are going to work towards. The units in this logbook are for the Level 2 qualification.

About City & Guilds

City & Guilds is your awarding body for this qualification. City & Guilds is the UK's leading awarding body for vocational qualifications.

Information about City & Guilds and our qualifications is available on our website **www.cityandguilds.com**.

2 About your approved centre

Types of approved centres

Assessment for your qualification will be carried out at your centre. Your centre may be your place of work, a college, training provider or a combination of these.

City & Guilds approves centres to offer their qualifications and regularly monitors them to make sure they meet our quality standards and follow our assessment policies.

Centre responsibilities

Your centre is responsible for the administration of your qualification. Centre staff will:

- register you with City & Guilds
- give you your City & Guilds enrolment number
- apply for your certificate(s) when you have completed your qualification or units.

Centres are also responsible for supporting you as your work towards your NVQ. Centres will:

- carry out an initial assessment with you
- tell you about any learning or training (and resources) you will need to help you complete your qualification
- provide an induction programme to explain how the assessment process works
- produce an assessment plan for you.

Assessment roles

The following people at your centre will help you achieve your qualification.

The Assessor

The assessor is the person you will have the most contact with as you work towards your qualification. Your assessor will:

- help you identify any training you need
- agree an assessment plan with you
- help you plan and organise your workload and evidence
- observe you carrying out your job in the workplace over a period of time
- ask you questions about the work you do
- make decisions about your evidence
- judge when you are competent and meet the national standards
- give you feedback about your evidence and competence.

You may have more than one assessor depending on which units of the qualification you take.

The Internal Quality Assurer (IQA)

The Internal Quality Assurer (IQA) maintains the quality of assessment within the centre.

The Work-Based Recorder/Expert Witness

The role of the work-based recorder/expert witness is to:

- observe you carrying out work activities
- take photographs as evidence of work carried out
- authenticate work based recordings and testimonies
- ensure all work meets current industrial standards
- ensure all work is carried out in a safe manner
- be in regular communication with your assessor to evaluate your performance on site
- try to make sure you get the relevant work experience needed to meet the criteria of your NVQ
- provide support, guidance and motivation to help you complete your NVQ successfully

3 About candidates

Candidate role and responsibilities

Your responsibilities as a City & Guilds candidate are to:

- provide your centre with your personal details so you can be registered with City & Guilds
- participate in an initial assessment and induction
- agree a personal assessment plan with your assessor
- collect and organise your evidence as agreed in your assessment plan
- attend regular meetings with your assessor to discuss your progress and to amend your plan when required
- meet with other centre and City & Guilds staff to talk about your qualification and evidence
- make sure you understand and comply with health and safety law and regulations.

Your centre **may** ask you to agree and sign a learning contract with them to show how you will be assessed for your qualification.

Learner registration number

Make sure you keep a note of your unique City & Guilds registration number on the front page of this logbook.

Moving to a new centre

If you change jobs or move to a new centre before you complete your qualification, you may be able to complete it at a new centre. Ask your centre to apply for any certificates of unit credit for you before you leave, and add them to your records.

A new centre will need your candidate enrolment number, your assessment records and evidence to help you complete your qualification.

4 Qualification assessment

4.1 Before you start your qualification

Initial assessment

Before you start work on your qualification you will meet with your assessor to discuss what you need to do to complete your qualification. This can include:

- checking you are taking the right qualification level
- checking you have chosen suitable units
- identifying any training or learning you will need to help you gain your qualification
- agreeing an assessment plan
- signing a learning contract.

Skill scan

As part of this meeting, you will discuss the skills and knowledge you may already have, and decide how this can be used towards your qualification. This process is sometimes called a skill scan. There is a Skill Scan Form in this logbook you can use to record the skills you may already have.

4.2 The assessment process

Once you have chosen your units you will make and agree an assessment plan with your assessor. This will show:

- the units the plan covers
- when you will be assessed
- where the assessment will take place
- what you will be doing
- what evidence you will produce
- who will assess you.

The plan should also indicate the methods of assessment to be used to collect your evidence. Evidence can include:

- direct observation in the workplace by a qualified assessor
- witness testimony of work carried out by you in the workplace written by an expert witness
- questioning this could be verbal, written or computer based
- other evidence which can include photographs or personal accounts.

Assessment requirements

Site Observations (SO) should be conducted in the workplace by your Assessor. For individual criteria not directly observed, evidence of your ability to complete a number of different tasks to confirm competence must be recorded.

Types of evidence

SO = Site Observation

OQ = Oral Question

WQ = Written Question & Answer

WT = Witness Testimony

PS = Photographic Supplementary

PD = Professional Discussion

The following people at your centre will explain the assessment and recording process and help you achieve your unit(s).

The assessor/tutor

The assessor/tutor is the person you will have the most contact with as you work towards your unit(s). You may have more than one assessor/tutor depending on which unit(s) you take or you may be assessed by a person who is not your tutor.

The Internal Quality Assurer (IQA)

The IQA maintains the quality of assessment within the centre.

The Qualification Consultant (QC)

The QC works for City & Guilds and helps to ensure that your centre meets the required standards for quality and assessment.

5 Using your logbook

Recording forms

This logbook contains all of the forms you and your assessor will need to plan, review and organise your evidence. Your assessor will be able to help you decide which forms you need to complete and help you fill them in.

Candidate job profile

You can use this form to record your personal details if you don't already have a Candidate Résumé/CV.

Skill scan/Initial assessment

This can be used to record the skills and knowledge you may already have. This may be part of your initial assessment.

Overall unit sign-off

You can use this form to log your achievement of the units for the whole qualification including completion of assignments and online assessment

On-site assessment plan/feedback

You and your assessor will use this form to plan each assessment session. Your assessor will use this form to give feedback on the task. It will also enable you and your assessor to plan what actions need to be done before the next session.

On-site observation report

Your assessor will complete during observation. You will both sign this as a true record.

Professional discussion supplementary evidence sheet

To be completed by you, your work-based recorder or another witness to evidence meeting assessment criteria that could not be signed off during direct observation with your assessor.

Oral questioning supplementary evidence sheet

Your assessor will use this form to log any additional questions and answers asked during observation or to mop up any missing evidence.

Photographic supplementary evidence

Use this form to include a photo and brief description of the task being carried out.

Work-based recorder details

To be completed by your work-based recorders to confirm occupational competence.

Assessor briefing and report continuation sheet

Additional space for your assessor to make notes

Signature sheet

This is used to record the details of staff that will provide you with witness testimony.

Units

These record where the evidence you produce meets the requirements of the unit. You should give each piece of evidence an evidence reference number.

Please photocopy these forms as many times as required to log the evidence.

5.1 Candidate job profile



If you already have your own CV you can use that instead of this form.

5.2 Units

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)** (Building and Civil Engineering) (6578-01), you must achieve a total of 189 credits from the mandatory units listed in the table below.

Unit No.	UAN	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	GLH
Mand	atory units				
403	A/504/8552	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7	20
501	M/503/2915	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8	27
503	D/600/7552	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9	20
504	K/600/7554	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	20
505	Y/600/7341	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9	20
506	H/600/7343	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	20
801	J/600/7318	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15	50
802	M/600/7328	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11	30
803	J/600/7335	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8	20
804	F/600/7351	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10	20
805	D/600/7536	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11	30
806	M/600/7359	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8	20
807	R/600/7323	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	50
808	M/600/7331	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	30
809	Y/600/7338	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	30

810	J/600/7349	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	30
811	R/600/7354	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	20
812	H/600/7357	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	20
813	K/600/7358	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	20

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Highways and Maintenance Repair) (6578-02)**, you must achieve a total of **172** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 155 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **17** credits from a minimum of **two** optional units.

Unit No.	UAN	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	GLH
Manda	atory units				
403	A/504/8552	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7	20
501	M/503/2915	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8	27
502	F/600/7558	5	Providing and monitoring construction- related customer service in the workplace	8	30
503	D/600/7552	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9	20
504	K/600/7554	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	20
505	Y/600/7341	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9	20
506	H/600/7343	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	20
801	J/600/7318	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15	50
802	M/600/7328	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11	30
803	J/600/7335	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8	20
804	F/600/7351	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10	20

805	D/600/7356	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11	30
806	M/600/7359	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8	20
809	Y/600/7338	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	30
812	H/600/7357	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	20
814	M/600/7555	6	Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace	12	30
Option	al units				
807	R/600/7323	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	50
808	M/600/7331	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	30
810	J/600/7349	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	30
811	R/600/7354	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	20
813	K/600/7358	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	20
815	K/600/7361	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	30

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)** (**Residential Development) (6578-03)**, you must achieve at least **201** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 193 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **8** credits from the optional units.

Unit No.	UAN	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	GLH
Mand	atory units				
403	A/504/8552	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7	20
501	M/503/2915	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8	27
502	F/600/7558	5	Providing and monitoring construction- related customer service in the workplace	8	30
503	D/600/7552	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9	20

506	H/600/7343	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	20
801	J/600/7318	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15	50
802	M/600/7328	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11	30
803	J/600/7335	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8	20
804	F/600/7351	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10	20
805	D/600/7356	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11	30
806	M/600/7359	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8	20
807	R/600/7323	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	50
808	M/600/7331	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	30
809	Y/600/7338	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	30
810	J/600/7349	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	30
811	R/600/7354	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	20
813	K/600/7358	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	20
815	K/600/7361	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	30
816	H/600/7360	6	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	15	40
Optio	nal units				
504	K/600/7554	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	20
505	Y/600/7341	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9	20
812	H/600/7357	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	20

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Conservation) (6578-04)**, you must achieve at least **190** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 175 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **15** credits from a minimum of **two** optional units.

Unit No.	UAN	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	GLH
Mand	atory units				
403	A/504/8552	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7	20
501	M/503/2915	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8	27
503	D/600/7552	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9	20
505	Y/600/7341	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9	20
506	H/600/7343	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	20
801	J/600/7318	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15	50
802	M/600/7328	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11	30
803	J/600/7335	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8	20
804	F/600/7351	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10	20
805	D/600/7356	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11	30
806	M/600/7359	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8	20
809	Y/600/7338	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	30
810	J/600/7349	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	30
811	R/600/7354	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	20
812	H/600/7357	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	20
816	H/600/7360	6	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	15	40

817	J/600/7559	6	Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace	12	30
Option	nal units				
502	F/600/7558	Providing and monitoring construction- related customer service in the workplace		8	30
504	K/600/7554	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	20
807	R/600/7323	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	50
808	M/600/7331	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	30
813	K/600/7358	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	20
815	K/600/7361	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	30

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Demolition) (6578-05)**, you must achieve at least **179** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 148 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **31** credits from the optional units.

Unit No.	UAN	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	GLH
Manda	atory units				
501	M/503/2915	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8	27
503	D/600/7552	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9	20
505	Y/600/7341	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9	20
801	J/600/7318	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15	50
802	M/600/7328	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace		30
803	J/600/7335	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8	20
804	F/600/7351	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10	20
805	D/600/7356	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11	30

806	M/600/7359	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8	20
807	R/600/7323	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace		50
808	M/600/7331	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace 1		30
809	Y/600/7338	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	30
815	K/600/7361	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace		30
818	F/600/7561	6	Planning demolition activities in the workplace		50
Option	nal units				
403	A/504/8552	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace		20
502	F/600/7558	5	Providing and monitoring construction- related customer service in the workplace	8	30
504	K/600/7554	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	20
506	H/600/7343	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	20
810	J/600/7349	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	30
812	H/600/7357	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	20

Elective units

You may achieve additional credits from the elective units in the table below. However, where the unit does not appear in your chosen pathway's structure, the credits achieved will **not** count towards the qualification.

Elective units					
502	F/600/7558	5	Providing and monitoring construction- related customer service in the workplace	8	30
811	R/600/7354	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	20
813	K/600/7358	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	20
814	M/600/7555	6	Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace	12	30
815	K/600/7361	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	30

816	H/600/7360	6	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	15	40
817	J/600/7559	6	Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace	12	30
818	F/600/7561	6	Planning demolition activities in the workplace	12	50
819	T/602/6155	6	Planning tunnelling activities in the workplace	12	40

5.3 Skill scan/initial assessment – Mandatory units



Qualification title:	Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)	Qualification No:	6578
Candidate name:			

Unit	Duties	Examples	Training Required
403	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace		
	Promote the benefits of learning by giving fair, regular and useful feedback on your team's work performance		
	Work with your team to identify and prioritise learning needs and identify and obtain information on a range of possible learning activities		
	Discuss development needs with team members		
	Support team members in undertaking learning activities by making efforts to remove any obstacles to learning		
	Evaluate the learning activity undertaken with team members to ensure the desired outcomes have been achieved		
	Update development plans with team members		
501	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace		
	Develop, maintain and encourage working relationships to promote good will and trust		
	Inform relevant people about work activities in an appropriate level of detail, with the appropriate level of urgency		
	Offer advice and help to relevant people about work activities and encourage questions/requests for clarification and comments		
	Clarify proposals with relevant people and discuss alternative suggestions		

Resolve differences of opinion in ways that minimise offence and maintain goodwill, trust and respect

502	Providing and monitoring construction-related customer service in the workplace	
	Identify and use current legislation and official guidance to implement systems or procedures that will deliver and improve customer service	
	Prepare to deal with customers in order to give consistent and reliable service	
	Work with others to resolve customer problems, communicate with customers and check that they are satisfied with the actions taken	
	Solve problems within existing systems or procedures that may affect customers before the customer becomes aware of them	
	Confirm that the service given meets the customer's needs and expectations	
	Inform the people responsible about changes to customer service systems or procedures that will reduce the chance of problems being repeated	
	Share information with people responsible to maintain and improve standards of service delivery	
503	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	
	Confirm the programme or operations and schedules, identify priorities and critical activities, and plan how the work will be undertaken	
	Allocate work to team members, taking into account their current circumstances, and brief them on the quality standards or level expected	
	Monitor the progress and quality of the work and provide prompt and constructive feedback	
	Motivate team members to complete the work they have been allocated and provide, where requested and possible, any additional support and/or resources	
	Identify unacceptable or poor performance, discuss the cause(s) and agree ways of improving performance with team members	

Recognise successful completion of significant pieces of work or work activities by team/team members, and advise responsible people

504	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	
	Identify any significant factors which will affect the number, type and availability of people and services	
	Evaluate and record the quality and potential reliability of people or services, and circulate the results to decision-makers	
	Negotiate and agree proposals which are likely to produce effective teams	
	Follow rules and formalities for obtaining people and services	
505	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	
	Ensure that the specification of the selected plant, equipment or machinery meets the needs of the project before deployment	
	Ensure that the plant, equipment or machinery to be deployed complies with current legislation and will be set up, operated and maintained by competent people	
	Implement a system to update the deployment and allocation of plant, equipment or machinery, and operators, as the project progresses or changes occur	
	Identify hazards and assess risks arising from the use of plant, equipment or machinery and implement measures that protect people and the environment	
	Ensure that plant, equipment or machinery operations are planned appropriately, and supervised and conducted in accordance with current legislation	
	Ensure the appropriate storage, servicing and maintenance of plant, equipment or machinery to meet operational and statutory requirements	
	Identify learning needs for supervisors, operators and users of plant, equipment or machinery that will or could support the project or future projects or operations	

	Encourage those involved or affected by plant, equipment or machinery operations to suggest improvements in safe operations	
	Ensure that plant, equipment or machinery, which is no longer needed, is returned or removed	
506	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	
	Analyse operational plans and quantities to assess what supplies of materials will be required and calculate and develop a delivery schedule	
	Identify opportunities to standardise supplies of materials	
	Check with the delivery schedule and users to confirm what supplies of materials are needed and ensure appropriate orders are prepared	
	Conduct negotiations and meetings with suppliers and users so that goodwill and trust is maintained and agreed supply requirements are ensured	
	Implement systems, to monitor the delivery schedule and the performance of suppliers, which will identify supply improvements	
	Identify problems with supply, record them and take action to resolve them	
	Identify changes likely to result in over or under supply and modify the delivery schedule to minimise disruption to the programme	
801	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	
	Encourage a culture of health, safety and welfare on site, and identify and implement improvements	
	Allocate health, safety and welfare responsibilities which comply with current legislation and ensure site inductions consistently inform people of those responsibilities	
	Ensure accurate and appropriate notices and hazard warnings that conform to current legislation are maintained	

	Ensure health, safety and welfare equipment and resources are available and sufficient to meet current legislation	
	Implement systems which meet current legislation requirements to identify hazards, reduce risks and maintain the health, safety and welfare of people	
	Ensure hazards are identified and obtain information on their significance	
	Ensure the significant hazards are assessed to identify the residual risks, apply the principles of prevention to reduce the risks and provide information to appropriate people	
	Monitor health, safety and welfare systems regularly for compliance with current legislation	
802	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	
	Assess and evaluate project or operational data in order to identify work methods	
	Obtain additional information from other sources in cases where the available project or operational data is insufficient	
	Identify work methods which will make the best use of resources and materials and meets project and current legislation requirements	
	Evaluate identified work methods against technical, environmental and project or operational criteria and select appropriate methods	
	Ensure method statements are accurate, clear and concise and acceptable to all the people involved	
	Recommend and promote the selected work method for projects or operations	
803	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	
	Give adequate notice to all the people who will be affected about when work will start, how long it will take and when it will finish and confirm all dates in writing	
	Communicate and agree a programme and method with people who will be doing the work that integrates operations	

Identify, record and obtain information requirements before work starts	
Organise attendance for sub- contractors in accordance with project and contractual agreements	
Plan and obtain sufficient resources of the appropriate type which will meet the project requirements and timescales	
Organise and control the site and resources so that conditions are safe, the site is tidy and creates a favourable image of the organisation, its products, its services and the project	
Develop contingency plans to meet special requirements to minimise disruption to those likely to be affected by the works programme	
Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	
Identify and interpret quality standards from available information, and pass them to people responsible for their implementation before they start work	
Specify clearly and unambiguously the responsibilities which individuals have for maintaining quality standards	
Set up systems to inspect and control the quality of the work	
Regularly check that work conforms to the design requirements and the specified quality standards	
Identify work which fails to meet the requirements and specified quality standards and implement corrective action	
Inform decision-makers about significant variations of quality standards and recommend solutions they need to make and actions they need to take	
Identify conflicts between quality standards and refer them to decision-makers for resolution	
Identify improvements from feedback received and recommend them to decision-makers	
Agree amendments to the project quality standards and record them accurately	
	Organise attendance for subcontractors in accordance with project and contractual agreements Plan and obtain sufficient resources of the appropriate type which will meet the project requirements and timescales Organise and control the site and resources so that conditions are safe, the site is tidy and creates a favourable image of the organisation, its products, its services and the project Develop contingency plans to meet special requirements to minimise disruption to those likely to be affected by the works programme Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards from available information, and pass them to people responsible for their implementation before they start work Specify clearly and unambiguously the responsibilities which individuals have for maintaining quality standards Set up systems to inspect and control the quality of the work Regularly check that work conforms to the design requirements and the specified quality standards Identify work which fails to meet the requirements and specified quality standards and implement corrective action Inform decision-makers about significant variations of quality standards and recommend solutions they need to make and actions they need to take Identify conflicts between quality standards and refer them to decision-makers for resolution Identify improvements from feedback received and recommend them to decision-makers Agree amendments to the project quality standards and record them

805	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	
	Develop and implement systems to monitor and record the progress of the project against the agreed programme(s)	
	Collect progress information regularly and summarise it for relevant people	
	Identify inadequate or inappropriate resources, inform relevant people, and specify and obtain alternative resources	
	Identify and quantify any deviations from planned progress which have occurred, or which may occur, that could disrupt the programme	
	Investigate the circumstances of any deviations thoroughly and agree and implement appropriate corrective action	
	Recommend options to relevant people that aim to maintain or improve cost and progress	
	Inform relevant people about changes to the operational programme, resource needs and suggest the decisions and actions that need to be taken to maintain progress	
	Identify improvements to progress from feedback received and recommend them to relevant people	
806	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	
	Define your personal aims and objectives for undertaking development	
	Contact sources of support and guidance to identify recognised standards for you to manage your personal development	
	Analyse the current level of your knowledge and performance and develop a profile of your development needs	
	Prepare a development plan for achieving identified development needs	
	Undertake development activities aimed at achieving identified development needs, reviewing and recording progress and the effectiveness of the activities	

	Measure achievement of identified development needs and record evidence of knowledge and competence gained against recognised standards	
	Review the cycle of personal development aims and objectives to revise and update aims and objectives to suit changing circumstances	
807	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	
	Identify the environmental management considerations and establish methods of work that will support sustainability by examining project data	
	Encourage a culture of environmental awareness and support for sustainability in the workforce	
	Delegate duties for environmental management and monitoring sustainable work methods	
	Assess the significance of environmental factors as they affect the project and take appropriate action	
	Monitor project work against sustainability requirements and take appropriate action to ensure progress	
	Record good practice in environmental management and sustainable methods of work and make recommendations to people responsible	
808	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	
	Assemble and review information used in the preparation of the project or operation plan, clarify information which is not clear and update it for production planning purposes	
	Identify factors for consideration, record them and pass them on to people who may be affected	
	Identify access and egress points for the site and works which are safe, convenient and minimise disruption	
	Organise the resources required for the preparation of site or work operations	
	Give accurate details about the proposed work to the utility and emergency services	

	Make arrangements for adequate site or operational safety, welfare, environmental protection and security	
	Plan the site or area layout for operational purposes and pass information about the plans to the people on the site	
	Ensure notices to people, which provide information that complies with current legislation, are placed and maintained	
809	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	
	Identify major activities, determine the resources needed from the information available and prepare draft work programmes and schedules	
	Evaluate alternative methods, resources and systems in order to select the best solution to meet project requirements	
	Obtain clarification and advice where the resources needed are not available	
	Analyse the activities against project requirements and the requirements of external factors	
	Determine how long each activity will take, identify activities which influence each other and sequence them logically and realistically so that they make the best use of the resources available	
	Ensure the production of detailed programmes and schedules of planned activities which are consistent with the complexity of the project	
	Develop a system to monitor the works programmes and schedules, implement it and use the results to improve production and planning	
	Identify alterations to the works programmes and schedules to ensure they will meet changed circumstances	
810	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	
	Identify organisational and communication needs for the project	
	Establish systems and procedures which are compatible with those used by the client, customer or their representative and the supply chain	

Produce project information and circulate it to people and organisations that have an interest	
Establish methods of communicating information between people and organisations that have an interest	
Monitor the communication and organisational methods for effectiveness, identify and investigate breakdowns and take action to restore effective communication and organisation	
Use information received to make improvements to the organisation of the project and communication systems	
Prepare for and manage meetings to meet objectives	
Complete actions following the meeting to meet objectives	
Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	
Obtain relevant survey information, check that it is up to date and accurate, and resolve any problems	
Correlate and interpret information on project work which is relevant to dimensional control	
Ensure that variations are identified between the specified and the actual site dimensions, record them accurately and circulate them to decision-makers	
Ensure that reference points are suitably placed, accurate, clearly identified and protected from movement or removal	
Ensure a dimensional control monitoring system, which will make sure the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established	
Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria	
Record any dimensional control information which may be of later use, and store it securely	
Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	
Implement appropriate quantities and cost control systems which are able to provide early warning of problems	
	circulate it to people and organisations that have an interest Establish methods of communicating information between people and organisations that have an interest Monitor the communication and organisational methods for effectiveness, identify and investigate breakdowns and take action to restore effective communication and organisation Use information received to make improvements to the organisation of the project and communication systems Prepare for and manage meetings to meet objectives Complete actions following the meeting to meet objectives Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace Obtain relevant survey information, check that it is up to date and accurate, and resolve any problems Correlate and interpret information on project work which is relevant to dimensional control Ensure that variations are identified between the specified and the actual site dimensions, record them accurately and circulate them to decision-makers Ensure that reference points are suitably placed, accurate, clearly identified and protected from movement or removal Ensure a dimensional control monitoring system, which will make sure the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria will be met, is established

	Ensure that quantity and cost data is regularly collected, record it and pass it on to the appropriate people responsible in time for them to be able to use it	
	Ensure that work values, quantities and cost data are prepared	
	Ensure that accurate quantities and cost data are prepared and presented in a format which will help the people responsible to make decisions	
	Ensure that variations and trends in quantities and cost data are identified, quantified and costed	
	Ensure that any variations are investigated and agree and implement appropriate corrective action with people responsible	
	Identify opportunities for cost savings and recommend them to people responsible	
813	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	
	Promote the value of making improvements from feedback and encourage the collection of feedback	
	Ensure feedback information from relevant methods or sources is obtained, investigated and assessed	
	Recommend improvements from feedback received and justify the recommendations to relevant people	
	Summarise changes and improvements from feedback which have been agreed and promote them for adoption and use	
814	Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace	
	Confirm the work requirements of planning highway maintenance or repair activities	
	Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment	
	Prioritise maintenance activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors	
	Amend priorities to take account of changing circumstances whilst maintaining consistency with the influencing factors	

	Prepare plans or schedules of maintenance activities and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers	
815	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	
	Confirm project requirements and consult with stakeholders and develop and agree a handover programme	
	Check that project requirements have been met, or record outstanding work in order to agree and arrange a satisfactory completion	
	Carry out handover inspections and appropriate tests ensuring they are witnessed by stakeholders and certificated in accordance with current legislation	
	Record stakeholder concerns during inspection and agree any required actions	
	Ensure that stakeholders' respective responsibilities are accepted and adopted	
	Assemble and hand over appropriate documentation in accordance with the project	
816	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	
	Implement regular inspections to confirm the project requirements for the maintenance or remedial activities for property, systems or services	
	Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the property, system or service	
	Prioritise maintenance or remedial activities to take account of influencing factors whilst maintaining consistency	
	Ensure maintenance or remedial activity records of actions carried out and data collected are current	
	Identify, assess and maintain the necessary resources for maintenance or remedial activities	
	Prepare plans and schedules of maintenance or remedial activities and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers	

817	Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace	
	Confirm the work requirements against the information supplied when planning historical conservation/restoration activities	
	Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment	
	Prioritise activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors	
	Amend priorities to take account of changing circumstances whilst maintaining consistency with the influencing factors	
	Prepare plans or schedules and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers	
818	Planning demolition activities in the workplace	
	Confirm the work requirements when planning demolition activities against the information supplied	
	Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment	
	Prioritise activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors	
	Amend priorities to take account of changing circumstances whilst maintaining consistency with the influencing factors	
	Prepare plans or schedules and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers	

5.4 Tracking Document



To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)** (Building and Civil Engineering) (6578-01), you must achieve a total of 189 credits from the mandatory units listed in the table below.

City & Guilds unit no.	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	Unit achieved Yes/No	Date
Mandato	ry unit	5			
403	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7		
501	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8		
503	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9		
504	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8		
505	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9		
506	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8		
801	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15		
802	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11		
803	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8		
804	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10		
805	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11		
806	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8		

807	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	
808	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	
809	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	
810	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	
811	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	
812	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	
813	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)** (**Highways and Maintenance Repair) (6578-02)**, you must achieve a total of **172** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 155 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **17** credits from a minimum of **two** optional units.

City & Guilds unit no.	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	Unit achieved Yes/No	Date
Mandato	ry unit	5	ı		
403	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7		
501	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8		
502	5	Providing and monitoring construction-related customer service in the workplace	8		
503	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9		
504	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8		
505	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9		
506	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8		
801	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15		
802	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11		
803	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8		
804	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10		
805	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11		
806	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8		

809	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11	
812	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	
814	6	Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace	12	
Optional	units			
807	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	
808	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	
810	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	
811	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	
813	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	
815	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction)** (**Residential Development) (6578-03)**, you must achieve at least **201** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 193 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **8** credits from the optional units.

City & Guilds unit no.	Unit level			Unit achieved Yes/No	Date
Mandato	ry unit	s			
403	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7		
501	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8		
502	5	Providing and monitoring construction-related customer service in the workplace	8		
503	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9		
506	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8		
801	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15		
802	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11		
803	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8		
804	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10		
805	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11		
806	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8		
807	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15		
808	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11		

809	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	ources meet project work 11		
810	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11		
811	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10		
813	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7		
815	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10		
816	6	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	15		
Optional	units				
504	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8		
505	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9		
812	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12		

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Conservation) (6578-04)**, you must achieve at least **190** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 175 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **15** credits from a minimum of **two** optional units.

City & Guilds unit no.	lds level		Credits	Unit achieved Yes/No	Date
Mandato	ry unit	s			
403	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7		
501	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8		
503	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9		
505	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9		
506	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8		
801	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15		
802	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11		
803	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8		
804	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10		
805	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11		
806	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8		
809	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11		
810	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11		

811	6	Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace	10	
812	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	
816	6	Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace	15	
817	6	Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace	12	
Optional	units			
502	5	Providing and monitoring construction-related customer service in the workplace	8	
504	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	
807	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15	
808	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11	
813	6	Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace	7	
815	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10	

To achieve the **Level 6 NVQ Diploma in Construction Site Management (Construction) (Demolition) (6578-05)**, you must achieve at least **179** credits from the units listed in the table below:

- 148 credits from the mandatory units, and
- a minimum of **31** credits from the optional units.

City & Guilds unit no.	Unit level	Unit title	Credits	Unit achieved Yes/No	Date
Mandato	ry unit	5	I	1	
501	5	Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace	8		
503	5	Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace	9		
505	5	Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace	9		
801	6	Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace	15		
802	6	Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace	11		
803	6	Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace	8		
804	6	Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace	10		
805	6	Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace	11		
806	6	Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace	8		
807	6	Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace	15		
808	6	Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace	11		
809	6	Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace	11		
815	6	Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace	10		

			1	
818	6	Planning demolition activities in the workplace	12	
Optional	units			
403	4	Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace	7	
502	5	Providing and monitoring construction-related customer service in the workplace	8	
504	5	Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace	8	
506	5	Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace	8	
810	6	Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace	11	
812	6	Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace	12	

5.5 On site assessment plan/feedback



	Port	folio evidence referer	nce:
Candidate name:		Date:	
Candidate prepared for assessment	Yes / No	Candidate requires su	
Candidate briefed on appeals procedur	re Yes / No	Support required	Yes / No
Assessment location/address and post	code:		
Type of work to be carried out:			
Assessor feedback: (Use Assessor continuation sheet if req	juired)		
Forward Planning:			
Candidate signature:			Date:
Assessor name:	Assessor signa	ature:	Date:
IOA name:	IOA signature:		Date:

5.6 On site observation report



			Port	folio evide	nce refere	nce:	
					T	T	
Candidate name	e:				Date:		
						1	
	1.6						
	Candidate prepared for assessment Candidate briefed on appeals procedure		Yes / No		e requires s	upport	Yes / No
Candidate briefet	on appeais	s procedure	Yes / No	Support r	equirea		Yes / No
Assessment loc	ation/addr	ess and pos	tcode:				
		•					
Learning		bservation:	l 				
outcome reference	(Use Asses	sor continuat	ion sheet if	requirea)			
Candidate signatu	ıre:					Date:	
Assessor name:		As	sessor sign	ature:		Date:	
IQA name:						Date:	

5.7 Professional discussion supplementary evidence sheet



Unit number:				Portfolio	evidence re	eference:	
Candidate nan	ne:					Date:	
Completed by: (p	olease	tick)					
Candidate:			based Re	ecorder		Witness	
Candidate.		WOIK	Daseu M	corder		Withess	
Learning outcome reference	Writ	ten evidend	ce:				
Reading taken (e	g flow	ı rates, pres	ssure, tem	nperature):			
Candidate signat	ture:					Date	o:
Assessor/Work-E		Recorder n	ame:			Date	o:
Assessor/Work-E	Based	Recorder si	gnature:			Date	3 :
IQA name:			IQA sign	ature:		Date	e:

5.8 Oral questioning supplementary evidence sheet



Unit number:			Portfolio evidence	reference:	
Candidate nan	ne:			Date:	
Assessor ques	stion:	Candio	date answer:		
Assessor feed	back:				
Candidate signa					Date:
Assessor name:			Assessor signature:		Date:
IQA name:			IQA signature:		Date:

5.9 Photographic supplementary evidence



Date:

			Г	
Unit number:		Portfolio evidence	reference:	
		'		
Candidate nam	1e:		Date:	
Brief description	of task being car	ried out in the photograph (to b	e completed b	by the candidate):
(Attach photo in	this box)			
\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\\				
where the photo	ograph was taken	:		
Candidate signat	ture:			Date:
		According turo		
Assessor name:		Assessor signature:		Date:

IQA name:

IQA signature:

5.10 Work-based recorder/expert witness details



If a work-based recorder/expert witness is to be used to confirm your competence in the workplace (system to be agreed by assessor) then to meet the requirements of the construction industry qualification assessment strategy (as agreed by the key industry bodies) he/she must be occupationally competent, endorsed by the employer the IQA or the assessor. The designated work-based recorder should ordinarily be your immediate work supervisor. It is recognised that over the lifetime of the qualification you may be allocated more than one work-based recorder. The requirements detailed below therefore **must** be completed by each work-based recorder allocated to you.

I confirm I am suitably experienced or qualified in line with the industry requirements for work-based recorders detailed above. I acknowledge that I will only counter sign documentation requested by the candidate where to my knowledge only the candidate has completed the work and on the understanding that the work has been carried out to a commercially acceptable standard.

Work-Based Recorder name:	
Work-Based Recorder signature:	Date:

I confirm that I am suitably experienced or qualified in line with the industry requirements for work-based recorders detailed above. I acknowledge that I will only counter sign documentation requested by the candidate where to my knowledge only the candidate has completed the work and on the understanding that the work has been carried out to a commercially acceptable standard.

Work-Based Recorder name:	
Work-Based Recorder signature:	Date:

I confirm that I am suitably experienced or qualified in line with the industry requirements for work-based recorders detailed above. I acknowledge that I will only counter sign documentation requested by the candidate where to my knowledge only the candidate has completed the work and on the understanding that the work has been carried out to a commercially acceptable standard.

Work-Based Recorder name:	
Work-Based Recorder signature:	Date:

5.11 Assessor continuation sheetOn site assessment plan/feedbackOn site observation



	Portfolio evider	ice referen	ice:
Candidate name:		Date:	

Candidate signature:		Date:
Assessor name:	Assessor signature:	Date:
IQA name:	IQA signature:	Date:

5.12 Signature Sheet



Candidate name:	Date:	

Anyone who witnesses and signs a piece of the candidate's evidence must provide a specimen signature in the table below

Witnesses relationship to candidate eg supervisor, customer, lecturer, assessor	Name	Signature	Date

Unit 403 Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace 7 credits

Level: 4

UAN: A/504/8552

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1.	Promote the benefits of learning by giving fair, regular and useful feedback on their team's work performance.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	analyse individual and collective work performances of team members on various activities							
1.2	regularly provide feedback on individual and collective work performances that is fair and encourages an individuals' learning within their team							
1.3	provide your team members with collective and individual reasons that promote the benefits of continual learning							
1.4	describe the different techniques that can be used to promote benefits of learning to individuals and groups							
1.5	explain the procedures and methods that should be used to give fair, regular and useful feedback to teams and individuals.							

	Vork with your team to identify and prioritise learning needs and identify and obtain information on a range of po	7			5.	1		
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	plan and communicate with individual team members to determine their immediate learning requirements for relevant work activities							
2.2	obtain learning information for individual team members based(on at least two of the following learning activities:							
	a. formal							
	b. informal							
	c. coached							
	d. mentored							
	e. vocationally qualifying							
	f. continuous professional development							
	g. professional membership							
2.3	explain the methods and techniques of working effectively with teams and individuals in order to identify and prioritise learning needs							
2.4	outline possible ways of obtaining information from a range of learning activities.							

3. Discuss development needs with team members.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
3.1 meet with and identify development needs for team members based on the following areas:								
a. current skills and knowledge								
b. learning activities undertaken								
c. learning objectives to be achieved								
d. resource requirements for development								
e. timescales								
3.2 explain methods and techniques of discussing and agree development needs with team members.								

4. :	Support team members in undertaking learning activities by making efforts to remove any obstacles to learning.	4. Support team members in undertaking learning activities by making efforts to remove any obstacles to learning.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
4.1	provide relevant assistance and support to individuals and the team when learning or updating skills and knowledge										
4.2	identify any relevant obstacles to an individual's learning and take actions to remove them										
4.3	explain procedures that could be implemented to allow support and assistance for team members who are undertaking learning activities										
4.4	describe the types and ways of identifying obstacles to learning for both individuals and teams										
4.5	explain how obstacles to learning for individuals and teams can be removed.										

5.	5. Evaluate the learning activity undertaken with team members to ensure the desired outcomes have been achieved.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	appraise learning activities undertaken by individuals and the team on completion of learning programmes							
5.2	map the learning outcomes from completed learning programmes against team individual's pre- identified learning needs							
5.3	explain how to plan and implement evaluations on learning activities undertaken by team members							
5.4	describe methods that can measure desired outcomes from learning activities, and ways to ensure that they have been achieved.							

6. Update development plans	with team members.							
You must be able to:		*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
	individual development plans and amend the plans following completed or identified learning needs							
6.2 explain the procedures the	nat are or can be used to update development plans with team members.							

Unit 403 Identifying and enabling learning opportunities for given work teams in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	

Date:

Unit 501 Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace 8 credits

Level: 5

UAN: M/503/2915

Unit aim:

The aim is to provide you with the necessary skills and knowledge for:

- interpreting information
- adopting safe and healthy working practices
- working with, informing and supporting people
- developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships.

 $*PER-Portfolio\ evidence\ reference \qquad SO-Site\ observation \qquad OQ-Oral\ question \qquad WQ-Written\ question \qquad WT-Witness\ testimony$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Develop, maintain and encourage working	1. Develop, maintain and encourage working relationships to promote good will and trust.								
You must be able to:	*PER SO OQ V	VQ W1	PS	PD					
1.1 give appropriate advice and informa associated occupations involved	tion to relevant people about the occupational work activities and/or								
1.2 apply the principles of equality and communicating with others	diversity by considering the needs of individuals when working and								
1.3 explain the methods and techniques use relationships that promote goodwill and	d and personal attributes required to encourage and maintain working trust with relevant people								
1.4 explain the principles of equality and div	ersity and how to apply them when working and communicating with others.								

2. I	nform relevant people about work activities in an appropriate level of detail, with the appropriate level of urgency.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	communicate on the following work activity information to relevant people following organisational procedures:							
	a. appropriate timescales							
	b. health and safety requirements							
	c. co-ordination of work procedures							
2.2	explain the different methods and techniques used to inform relevant people about work activities							
2.3	explain the effects of not informing relevant people with the expected level of urgency							
2.4	explain the different types of work activity related information and to what level of detail the following people would expect to receive:							
	a. colleagues							
	b. employers							
	c. customers							
	d. contractors							
	e. suppliers of products and services							
	f. other people affected by the work/project.							

3.	. Offer advice and help to relevant people about work activities and encourage questions/requests for clarification and comments.									
Yo	u must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
3.1	give appropriate advice and information to relevant people about the different methods of carrying out occupational work activities to achieve the required outcome									
3.2	explain the techniques of encouraging questions and/or requests for clarification and comments									
3.3	explain the different ways of offering advice and help to different people about work activities, in relation to:									
	a. progress									
	b. results									
	c. achievements									
	d. occupational problems									
	e. occupational opportunities									
	f. health and safety requirements									
	g. co-ordinated work.									

4.	4. Clarify proposals with relevant people and discuss alternative suggestions.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
4.1	engage regular discussions with relevant people about the occupational work activity and/or other occupations involved								
4.2	explain the methods of clarifying alternative proposals with relevant people								
4.3	explain the methods of suggesting alternative proposals.								

5. Resolve differences of opinion in ways that minimise offence and maintain goodwill, trust and respect.								
You must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
5.1 examine and agree the work activities that satisfy all people involved and will meet the required outcome of the proposed method of work								
5.2 explain the methods and techniques used to resolve differences of opinion in ways which minimise offence and maintain goodwill, trust and respect.								

Unit 501 Developing and maintaining good occupational working relationships in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:			
Assessor signature:			
Date:			
IQA name:			
IQA signature:			
Date:			

Unit 502 Providing and monitoring construction related customer service in the workplace 8 credits

Level: 5

UAN: F/600/7558

Unit aim:

This unit aims to provide you with the necessary skills and knowledge to:

- contribute to customer service systems
- deliver reliable customer service
- monitor customer service.

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Identify and use current legislation and official guidance to implement systems or procedures that will deliver and improve customer service.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
1.1 apply at least four of the following to customer service systems or procedures:								
a. current legislation								
b. official guidance								
c. organisational procedures								
d. specifications								
e. drawing								
f. instructions and variations								
g. feedback processes								

1.2	seek ways of improving customer service whilst implementing customer service systems and procedures				
1.3	describe ways that current legislation and official guidance relevant to customer service can be identified				
1.4	explain how identified information can be used for implementing customer service systems or procedures				
1.5	explain methods that can effectively deliver and improve customer service.				

2. Prepare to deal with customers in order to give consistent and reliable service.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
2.1 examine current customer procedures and systems to identify if they provide consistent customer service								
2.2 implement and use systems or procedures that will provide reliable and consistent service that promotes customer's confidence								
2.3 explain methods that can provide consistent levels of customer service								
2.4 explain how systems or procedures can be used effectively to provide a reliable level of customer service.								

3. Work with others to resolve customer problems, communicate with customers and check that they are satisfied with the actions taken.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
3.1 identify and find solutions to construction-based customer problems									
3.2 communicate with customers whilst resolving problems using at least two of the following mediums:									
a. electronic									
b. verbal									
c. written									
d. via a second person									
e. feedback documents									
f. group meetings									
3.3 undertake at least two of the following actions that will ensure that customers are satisfied that problems are or will be solved:									
a. corrective									

b. referral				
c. investigative				
d. reactive				
e. proactive				
3.4 explain how best to work with others which can resolve customer service problems				
3.5 describe different methods and techniques of communicating and dealing with customers				
3.6 explain what checks can be undertaken to ensure that customers are satisfied with actions taken.				

4. Solve problems within existing systems or procedures that may affect customers before the customer becomes aware of them.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
4.1 investigate and/or collate information on current customer procedures and systems to identify potential or repeat customer service problems									
4.2 apply rectification measures to procedures and systems to eliminate or reduce identified potential customer problems									
4.3 describe ways that problems can be identified within existing systems or procedures that may affect customers									
4.4 explain how and why problems in systems or procedures should be solved before customers become aware of them.									

5. Confirm that the service given meets the customer's needs and expectations.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
5.1 identify the level of service expected by construction-related customers								
5.2 communicate with customers to check that service given has met their needs and expectations								
5.3 explain ways of checking that customers are satisfied with the given level of service.								

6.	nform the people responsible about changes to customer service systems or procedures that will reduce the chance of probl	ems bei	ng rep	eated	l.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT PS	WT	WT	WT	WT	PS	PD
6.1	identify repeat problems in customer service, and amend customer service systems or procedures to minimise chances of problems being repeated											
6.2	communicate with at least two of the following people responsible to inform them that systems or procedures have been amended:											
	a. the client, the customer or their representative											
	b. contractors											
	c. consultants											
	d. sub-contractors											
	e. suppliers											
	f. workforce											
	g. internal management											
6.3	explain the measures that could be taken to identify repeat problems with customer service											
6.4	explain methods that allow changes to customer service systems or procedures which can reduce the chance of problems being repeated.											

7. Share information with people responsible to maintain and improve standards of service delivery.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
7.1 inform and/or pass collated information that will maintain and improve standards of service delivery								
7.2 describe ways that standards of service delivery can be maintained and improved								
7.3 explain how information with people responsible could be effectively shared in order to maintain and improve standards of service delivery.								

Unit 502 Providing and monitoring construction related customer service in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 503 Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace

9 credits

Level: 5

UAN: D/600/7552

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. (1. Confirm the programme or operations and schedules, identify priorities and critical activities, and plan how the work will be undertaken.								
You	ou must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
1.1	identify and evaluate the priorities and critical activities in programmes or operations and schedules, and devise a plan on how the work will be undertaken								
1.2	explain how to identify priorities and critical activities								
1.3	explain methods of confirming programmes or operations and schedules								
1.4	describe how the planning of work can be undertaken.								

2.	Allocate work to team members, taking into account their current circumstances, and brief them on the quality s	andards	or leve	el exped	cted.			
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1 evaluate and assign work to team members and carry out briefings taking into account their:								
	a. skills							
	b. knowledge							
	c. experience							
	d. workload							
2.2	describe how to allocate work fairly to team members whilst taking into account their current circumstances							
2.3	explain the methods and techniques on briefing team members about quality of standards or levels expected.							
		·						

3. N	3. Monitor the progress and quality of the work and provide prompt and constructive feedback.							
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	carry out checks on the progress and quality of work being undertaken against programmes or operations and schedules							
3.2	carry out checks on the quality of work being undertaken against quality standards							
3.3	explain methods of checking the progress of work against programmes or operations, schedules and the work against quality standards							
3.4	provide feedback to team members on the progress of work and standards of quality.							

4. 1	4. Motivate team members to complete the work they have been allocated and provide, where requested and possible, any additional support and/or resources.							
You	You must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1	4.1 review and supply additional support and/or resources where requested by team members							
4.2	explain the different ways of motivating team members to complete the allocated work							
4.3	explain ways of providing additional support to team members and ways of getting feedback on additional support from team members.							

5. I	5. Identify unacceptable or poor performance, discuss the cause(s) and agree ways of improving performance with team members.							
You must be able to:		*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	5.1 evaluate poor or unacceptable performance for given work activities							
5.2	5.2 implement methods that can improve performance of team members							
5.3	describe the various methods of identifying poor or unacceptable performance							
5.4	explain ways of discussing the causes of poor performance with team members and how to get agreement on ways of improving performance.							

6. F	6. Recognise successful completion of significant pieces of work or work activities by team/team members, and advise responsible people.							
You	You must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	demonstrate ways of recognising success and praising team members on successful completion of work							
6.2	advise responsible people on successful completion of work							
6.3	describe ways of recognising completion of significant pieces of work or work activities							
6.4	explain effective methods of advising responsible people of the team/team member's successes.							

Unit 503 Allocating work and checking people's performance in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 504 Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace

8 credits

Level: 5

UAN: K/600/7554

 ${}^{\star}\mathsf{PER}-\mathsf{Portfolio}\ \mathsf{evidence}\ \mathsf{reference}\qquad \mathsf{SO}-\mathsf{Site}\ \mathsf{observation}\qquad \mathsf{OQ}-\mathsf{Oral}\ \mathsf{question}\qquad \mathsf{WQ}-\mathsf{Written}\ \mathsf{question}\qquad \mathsf{WT}-\mathsf{Witness}\ \mathsf{testimony}$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. I	dentify any significant factors which will affect the number, type and availability of people and services.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	examine and analyse project requirements and consider at least three of the following significant factors:							
	a. location							
	b. cost							
	c. time							
	d. skills, experience and knowledge required and available							
	e. training and development requirements							
	f. current legislation							
1.2	explain methods that can identify significant factors that can affect numbers, types and availability of people or services for typical projects.							

2. E	valuate and record the quality and potential reliability of people or services, and circulate the results to decision-	makers						
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	undertake a selection, assessment and recording process on at least two of the following people or services to check that their work quality and reliability meets organisational requirements:							
	a. technical staff							
	b. sub-contractors							
	c. specialist services							
	d. operatives							
2.2	inform decision-makers of the outcomes of quality and reliability checks made on relevant people or services							
2.3	describe methods that can evaluate and record the quality and potential reliability of people or services							
2.4	explain typical ways and techniques of circulating results from evaluations of quality and potential reliability to decision-makers.							

3. 1	3. Negotiate and agree proposals which are likely to produce effective teams.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
3.1	consult people or service providers selected as meeting programme requirements, and agree proposals for their effective participation with relevant projects									
3.2	confirm team members on relevant projects with selected people or service providers									
3.3	explain factors that allow proposals to be made for team membership from selected people or service providers									
3.4	explain negotiation methods that can be used to get appropriate people or services for given teams.									

4. F	follow rules and formalities for obtaining people and services.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1	identify and apply at least two of the following rules and formalities when identifying team members for relevant programmes of work:							
	a. contractual							
	b. current legislation							
	c. codes of practice							
	d. organisational procedures							
4.2	explain how to work within current rules and formalities governing the identification of work teams							
4.3	give reasons on why you must work within current rules and formalities when identifying teams.							

Unit 504 Contributing to the identification of work teams in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	

Date:

Unit 505 Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace

9 credits

Level: 5

UAN: Y/600/7341

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. E	. Ensure that the specification of the selected plant, equipment or machinery meets the needs of the project before deployment.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	review the specifications for plant, equipment or machinery and evaluate against project or operational requirements							
1.2	describe ways of ensuring that the specifications for plant, equipment or machinery meet the needs of the project or operation before deployment							
1.3	explain why it is important that the plant specification meets the needs of the project or operation.							

2.	Ensure that the plant, equipment or machinery to be deployed complies with current legislation and will be set up, people.	operate	d and	mainta	iined b	y com	petent	
You	ı must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	devise and implement a system to ensure pre-use checks, inspections, thorough examinations and tests have been conducted on plant, equipment or machinery							
2.2	explain how to ensure that plant, equipment or machinery complies with current legislation and why							
2.3	carry out checks on the competence of people who will set up, operate and maintain plant, equipment or machinery							
2.4	explain the methods of checking competence of those setting up, operating and maintaining plant, equipment or machinery							
2.5	give reasons as to why competences of those setting up, operating and maintaining plant, equipment or machinery should be checked.							
	·							

3. Ir	nplement a system to update the deployment and allocation of plant, equipment or machinery, and operators, as	the proje	ect pro	gress	es or c	hanges	occu	r.
You	must be able to:	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
3.1	devise and action a system that tracks the deployment, allocation and use of plant, equipment or machinery							
3.2	explain the various methods of implementing an effective system that can update the deployment and allocation of plant, equipment or machinery as projects or operations progresses or changes occur							
3.3	explain why a system for updating the deployment and allocation of plant, equipment or machinery is needed							
3.4	make recommendations on the use of alternative types of plant, equipment or machinery to decision-makers							
3.5	describe ways of recommending alternatives to decision-makers.							

4. lo	denti	fy hazards and assess risks arising from the use of plant, equipment or machinery and implement measures th	nat prote	ect pec	ple ar	nd the	enviro	nmen	t.
You	must	be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1		lluate risks arising from hazards and apply measures in order to protect the workforce, general olic, visitors and the environment relating to three of the following:							
	a.	methods of work							
	b.	risk assessment							
	C.	safe use and storage of tools							
	d.	safe use and storage of materials							
	e.	traffic management							
	f.	emergency plans							
4.2		lain the various methods of identifying hazards and assessing risks arising from the use of plant, equipment nachinery							
4.3	des	cribe ways to implement measures to protect people and the environment.							

5.	Ensure that plant, equipment or machinery operations are planned appropriately and supervised and conducted in	n accorda	ince w	ith cur	rent le	gislati	on.	
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	write or approve method statements for plant, equipment or machinery operations and pass the information on to the people concerned							
5.2	describe various methods of writing or approving method statements for the use of plant, equipment or machinery							
5.3	explain the techniques that can be used to pass on information effectively							
5.4	explain how to ensure that plant, equipment or machinery operations are supervised and conducted in accordance with current legislation							
5.5	establish the roles and responsibilities allocated to plant, equipment or machinery supervisors, operators and users							
5.6	explain how to maintain effective records for the competence of supervisors, operators and users.							

					T				Т
You	must k	e able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	arra	nge the:							
	a.	storage							
	b.	servicing							
	C.	maintenance of plant, equipment or machinery							
6.2		y out checks to ensure serviceability and maintenance of plant, equipment or machinery as ropriate to at least three of the following operational or statutory requirements:							
	a.	health, safety and welfare of the workforce and others							
	b.	operational efficiency							
	C.	security of resources							
	d.	obligations to third parties							
	e.	regulatory authorities							
	f.	contractual commitments							
6.3		ains ways of ensuring, and why is important that, plant, equipment or machinery is stored, serviced and tained in accordance with operational and statutory requirements.							

7. Identify learning needs for supervisors, operators and users of plant, equipment or mach operations.	nery that will or could suppo	rt the	projec	ct or fu	ıture p	rojects	s or	
You must be able to:	*	PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1 establish the learning needs of plant supervisors, operators and users and revolution obtained for at least two of the learning activities:	riew the information							
a. formal								
b. informal								
c. coached								
d. mentored								
e. vocationally qualifying								

7.2	explain the various methods of identifying learning needs of plant supervisors, operators and users and how to compare with the needs of future projects or operations				
7.3	describe ways of obtaining information on ranges of learning activities				
7.4	explain how the learning development for plant supervisors, operators and users can be arranged.				

8. [Encourage those involved or affected by plant, equipment or machinery operations to suggest improvements in sa	afe opera	tions.					
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
8.1	provide opportunities to at least four of the following in order to suggest improvements in safe operations:							
	a. supervisors							
	b. operators							
	c. users							
	d. other members of the workforce							
	e. members of the public							
	f. occupiers							
	g. neighbours							
	h. visitors							
	i. organisational representatives							
	j. hire firm(s), companies or agents							
8.2	explain how to encourage those involved or affected by plant, equipment or machinery operations to suggest safe improvements							
8.3	explain why encouragement is needed in suggesting improvements to plant, equipment or machinery operations.							

9. E	9. Ensure that plant, equipment or machinery which is no longer needed is returned or removed.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
9.1	make arrangements to allow plant, equipment or machinery to be, or specified to be, removed or returned										
9.2	describe the various methods of ensuring that plant, equipment or machinery not needed is returned or removed										
9.3	give reasons why plant, equipment or machinery should be returned or removed when not required.										

Unit 505

Identifying, allocating and planning the deployment and use of plant, equipment or machinery in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 506 Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace 8 credits

Level: 5

UAN: H/600/7343

 $*PER-Portfolio\ evidence\ reference \qquad SO-Site\ observation \qquad OQ-Oral\ question \qquad WQ-Written\ question \qquad WT-Witness\ testimony$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. <i>A</i>	1. Analyse operational plans and quantities to assess what supplies of materials will be required and calculate and develop a delivery schedule.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
1.1	examine operational plans and quantities for various projects										
1.2	calculate delivery and lead times										
1.3	schedule deliveries and traffic management										
1.4	explain how operational plans and quantities can be analysed to assess what materials will be required										
1.5	explain methods that can calculate delivery and lead times for supplies of materials and why they should be calculated										
1.6	give reasons why it is necessary to analyse operational plans and quantities to assess what materials will be required										
1.7	explains ways that delivery schedules can be developed										
1.8	give reasons why delivery schedules and traffic management are required.										

2. Identify opportunities to standardise supplies of materials.										
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
2.1 seek ways of standardising supplies that can improve at least one of the following:										
a. economy of usage										
b. cost										
c. environmental impact										
d. sustainability										
2.2 explain ways that opportunities for standardising supplies of materials can be identified										
2.3 explain how standardisation of materials can assist projects										
2.4 give reasons why opportunities for material standardisation should be considered.										

3. 0	3. Check with the delivery schedule and users to confirm what supplies of materials are needed and ensure appropriate orders are prepared.										
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
3.1	identify and confirm supplies of required materials against delivery schedules										
3.2	carry out checks that ensure appropriate orders are prepared										
3.3	explain methods of checking delivery schedules and with users so that material needs are identified										
3.4	describe ways that can ensure appropriate orders are prepared										
3.5	give reasons why checks must be made to ensure appropriate orders are prepared.										

4. C	4. Conduct negotiations and meetings with suppliers and users so that goodwill and trust is maintained and agreed supply requirements are ensured.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
4.1	communicate and/or meet with both suppliers and users to identify and confirm supply requirements										
4.2	agree and monitor supply requirements for various projects with various suppliers										
4.3	explain methods and techniques of conducting negotiations and meetings with suppliers and users to ensure supply requirements are agreed										
4.4	list and describe the factors and issues that determine and affect supply requirements										
4.5	explain how goodwill and trust can be maintained with suppliers and users										
4.6	explain how formal and informal meetings with suppliers and users can be conducted.										

5. Ir	nplement systems, to monitor the delivery schedule and the performance of suppliers, which will identify supply i	mprover	nents.					
You	nust be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	establish monitoring systems for supply delivery schedules							
5.2	establish monitoring systems that checks the performance of suppliers							
5.3	establish at least three of the following factors used in materials control:							
	a. quality							
	b. quantity							
	c. payment to suppliers							
	d. approval by client, customer or their representative							
	e. programming							
	f. cost							
5.4	identify improvements that can be made to material supply using information from monitoring systems							
5.5	explain how systems, that cover all necessary factors to monitor the delivery schedules, can be implemented							

5.6	explain how systems that can monitor the performance of suppliers against the agreed supply requirements can be implemented				
5.7	describe how identified improvements to delivery schedules can be recorded				
5.8	give reasons why the delivery schedule and performance of suppliers should be monitored.				

6. I	Identify problems with supply, record them and take action to resolve them.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
6.1	analyse supply monitoring systems and delivery schedules and note identified supply problems									
6.2	implement appropriate methods to resolve identified supply problems									
6.3	explain:									
	a. methods that can identify problems with supply and supply requirements									
	b. how they can be recorded									
	c. what actions can be taken to resolve them									
6.4	explain how the delivery schedule can be modified to minimise disruption to the programme.									

7. I	dentify changes likely to result in over or under supply and modify the delivery schedule to minimise disruption to t	he prog	ramm	e.				
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1	regularly examine material supply performance against ongoing project requirements							
7.2	amend delivery schedules when material supplies are not meeting programme requirements or where excess materials are being supplied							
7.3	explain ways that can identify changes likely to result in over or under supply							
7.4	explain how to modify delivery schedules that minimises disruption to the programme.							

Unit 506 Organising, controlling and monitoring supplies of materials in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 801 Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace

15 credits

Level:

UAN: J/600/7318

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference

SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question

WQ – Written question

WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary

PD – Professional discussion

1. E	ncourage a culture of health, safety and welfare on site, and identify and implement improvements.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	develop initiatives which encourage a health, safety, welfare culture and consideration for the environment							
1.2	examine and analyse current systems, procedures and facilities used or supplied for health, safety and welfare							
1.3	facilitate improvement methods to health, safety and welfare systems, procedures and/or facilities							
1.4	explain ways that the culture of health, safety and welfare can be promoted and encouraged							
1.5	explain how opportunities to improve health, safety and welfare could be identified and how appropriate recommendations can be made							
1.6	outline who the promotion of a health, safety and welfare culture should be aimed at.							

	Allocate health, safety and welfare responsibilities which comply with current legislation and ensure site induction responsibilities.	ns consist	ently i	nform	people	e of tho	ose	
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	evaluate health, safety and welfare requirements of projects and determine number and types of people needed to comply with current legislation							
2.2	assign health, safety and/or welfare responsibilities to selected people							
2.3	carry out regular induction briefings to inform those responsible of their designated duties							
2.4	describe how, and to whom health, safety and welfare responsibilities should be allocated							
2.5	explain methods and techniques of conducting site inductions and list typical subject areas that should be covered							
2.6	explain how and why site inductions can consistently inform people of their responsibilities.							

3. E	insure accurate and appropriate notices and hazard warnings that conform to current legislation are maintained.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	identify which:							
	a. legislation							
	b. regulations							
	c. codes of practice							
	d. official guidance							
	applies to relevant work areas and activities to determine types and locations of notices and hazard warnings							
3.2	carry out regular inspections of relevant areas of work to confirm that placed notices and warnings are accurate and in the correct locations							
3.3	list the types of notices and hazard warnings that apply to relevant work areas and explain how to ensure that they comply with current legislation							
3.4	explain ways that accurate and appropriate notices and hazard warnings for the workforce, visitors and the public can be maintained							
3.5	give reasons why accurate and appropriate notices should be relevant, correctly placed and maintained, and explain possible consequences should they not be.							

4.	Ensure health, safety and welfare equipment and resources are available and sufficient to meet current legislation.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1	identify required health, safety and welfare equipment for given work areas							
4.2	specify health, safety and welfare equipment and resources for work activities that meet the project, organisational and statutory requirements							
4.3	implement maintenance procedures for health, safety and welfare protection equipment and resources							
4.4	describe the types of health, safety and welfare equipment and resources that would be needed for relevant work activities							
4.5	explain ways of ensuring that health, safety and welfare equipment and resources are available and sufficient for the project							
4.6	explain how to ensure that health, safety and welfare equipment and resources comply with current legislation.							

5. I	mplement systems which meet current legislation requirements to identify hazards, reduce risks and maintain the l	health, s	safety	and w	elfare (of peo	ple.	
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	devise and/or apply systems to given work areas that allows hazard identification, assessment of risks and adoption of relevant control methods							
5.2	devise and/or apply systems to given work areas that identify breaches in health, safety and welfare requirements							
5.3	devise and/or apply systems to given work areas that are able to allow for the reporting of accidents, emergencies and near misses							
5.4	explain how systems which meet current legislation requirements for identifying and reducing hazards should be implemented							
5.5	explain methods that can be used to implement systems that can report and record accidents, emergencies and near misses							
5.6	explain ways of maintaining the welfare of people in accordance with current legislation requirements.							

6. E	nsure hazards are identified and obtain information on their significance.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	evaluate given work areas and identify any hazards that can affect the workplace and surrounding areas							
6.2	determine the significance of identified hazards within the workplace							
6.3	explain relevant methods that can ensure hazards are fully identified							
6.4	describe methods and techniques that allow further information about hazards to be obtained							
6.5	explain the methods and factors that determine the significance of hazards.							

Ensure the significant hazards are assessed to identify the residual risks, apply the principles of prevention to reappropriate people.	educe the ris	sks and	d provi	de info	ormati	on to	
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1 apply the following principles of prevention to identified significant hazards:							
a. elimination							
b. control at source							
c. management							
d. cumulative protection							
e. personal protective equipment							
7.2 identify and analyse any residual risk or risks and apply additional control measures as appropriate							
7.3 inform appropriate people about required hazard controls and an remaining risks using various formats							
7.4 describe methods that allow residual risks to be identified							
7.5 explain ways of applying the principles of prevention to identified relevant and significant hazards							
7.6 explain how risks can be reduced and ways that information can be provided to appropriate people.							

8. 1	3. Monitor health, safety and welfare systems regularly for compliance with current legislation.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
8.1	ensure that regular checks are carried out on health, safety and welfare systems								
8.2	analyse and record special site conditions and situations which do not comply with regulations								
8.3	apply relevant measures which will prevent reoccurrence of breaches to the requirements of health, safety and welfare								
8.4	explain methods and/or procedures used to regularly monitor health, safety and welfare systems.								

Unit 801 Establishing, implementing and maintaining systems for managing health, safety and welfare in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in Unit 802 the workplace

11 credits

Level:

UAN: M/600/7328

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference

SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question

WQ – Written question

WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary

PD – Professional discussion

1. A	Assess and evaluate project or operational data in order to identify work methods.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	examine at least five of the following types of project or operational data that can identify required work methods:							
	a. conditions of contract							
	b. bills of quantities or methods of measurement							
	c. specifications							
	d. drawings							
	e. health, safety and environmental plans							
	f. programmes and schedules							
	g. organisational requirements							
	h. instructions and variations							
	i. information on materials							
	j. survey reports							

	k. design data				
	l. statutory consents				
	m. sub-contractor arrangements and attendance				
	n. method statements and/or risk assessments				
	o. safe systems of work				
1.2	explain different methods and techniques that allows the assessment and evaluation of available project or operational data				
1.3	explain how work methods can be identified from the assessment and evaluation of project or operational data				
1.4	give reasons why project or operational data needs to be assessed and evaluated and explain possible project or operational consequences should this not be undertaken correctly.				

2. C	Obtain additional information from other sources in cases where the available project or operational data is insuffic	cient.						
Your	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	carry out consultations with and/or examine at least two of the following other sources:							
	a. the client, customer or their representative							
	b. contractors							
	c. sub-contractors							
	d. suppliers							
	e. regulatory authorities							
	f. technical and trade literature							
	g. those affected by the project							
2.2	explain how additional information from other sources can be obtained in cases where available project data is insufficient.							

3. I	dentify work methods which will make the best use of resources and materials and meets project and current leg	islation r	equire	ments.				
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	establish a range of work methods for relevant projects or operations from at least two of the following information sources:							
	a. current legislation, codes of practice and official guidance							
	b. investigative research							
	c. organisational procedures							
	d. technical and trade literature							
3.2	explain different ways that allows comprehensive identification of work methods from possible information sources, and will make the best use of resources and materials for typical projects or operations							
3.3	explain procedures that can identify work methods which meets project or operational requirements and the requirements of current legislation.							

4. Evaluate identified work methods against technical, environmental and project or operational criteria and select ap	propriat	e metł	nods.				
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1 examine and identify work methods for a range of projects or operations using of at least six of the following technical, environmental or project criteria:							
a. materials performance and availability							
b. health and safety							
c. fire protection							
d. access							
e. plant, equipment or machinery performance and availability							
f. traffic management							
g. environmental issues							
h. cost benefit							
i. current legislation, codes of practice and official guidance							

	j. customer and user needs				
	k. contract requirements in terms of time and quantity				
	l. waste management				
	m. sustainability				
4.2	determine work methods for a range of projects, activities and/or operations that will meet programme requirements				
4.3	explain different ways and techniques of evaluating identified work methods against relevant technical, environmental and project criteria to select the best or appropriate method.				

5. E	nsure method statements are accurate, clear and concise and acceptable to all the people involved.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	produce and/or examine a method statements and/or risk assessments for a range of projects, activities or operations							
5.2	confirm that method statements and/or risk assessments are accurate, clear, concise and acceptable for the project, activity or operational needs							
5.3	explain suitable methods that ensure method statements and/or risk assessments derived from the selected work methods are accurate, clear and concise							
5.4	explain possible procedures that ensure that method statements and/or risk assessments are acceptable to all the people responsible							
5.5	give reasons for the need to ensure that selected work methods, method statement and/or risk assessments are acceptable to all the people responsible.							

6. Reco	mmend and promote the selected work method for projects or operations.							
You mus	t be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
	esent the selected work method to and gain acceptance by at least two of the following people sponsible:							
a	the client, customer or their representative							
b	contractors							
С	consultants							
d	sub-contractors							
е	suppliers							
f.	workforce							
g	internal management							
6.2 ex	plain the ways and techniques of recommending work methods to the people responsible							
6.3 ex	plain different ways of promoting selected work methods to the people responsible.							

Unit 802 Evaluating and selecting work methods to meet project or operational requirements in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 803 Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace

8 credits

Level: 6

UAN: J/600/7335

 ${}^{\star}\mathsf{PER}-\mathsf{Portfolio}\ \mathsf{evidence}\ \mathsf{reference}\qquad \mathsf{SO}-\mathsf{Site}\ \mathsf{observation}\qquad \mathsf{OQ}-\mathsf{Oral}\ \mathsf{question}\qquad \mathsf{WQ}-\mathsf{Written}\ \mathsf{question}\qquad \mathsf{WT}-\mathsf{Witness}\ \mathsf{testimony}$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

	Sive adequate notice to all the people who will be affected about when work will start, how long it will take and w vriting.	hen it wi	ll finish	and c	confirm	all da	tes in	
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	prepare written notices detailing about when project works starts, expected durations and planned finishing or completions dates							
1.2	provide people affected by project works with written notices about project schedules							
1.3	outline the type of people that should be notified of work schedules							
1.4	describe ways and techniques of notifying people affected by the work about work schedules							
1.5	explain why adequate notice of works should be given to people affected and explain possible consequences should this not happen							
1.6	explain how dates can be confirmed and why notification of work arrangements and schedules should be in writing.							

2. 0	2. Communicate and agree a programme and method with people who will be doing the work that integrates operations.							
You	You must be able to:				WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	liaise and communicate with those undertaking specified work on relevant projects							
2.2	gain approval with relevant workers for work programmes and methods on construction projects							
2.3	explain how and why programmes and methods should be agreed with the people who will be doing the work							
2.4	2.4 describe methods and techniques of communicating programmes and methods to the people who will be doing the work.							

3. I	3. Identify record and obtain information requirements before work starts.							
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	3.1 source information relevant to specified projects and assemble prior to the start of work							
3.2	explain ways that information required for projects can be identified, obtained and recorded before work starts							
3.3	describe the types of information that should be obtained before work starts on typical projects.							

4. (4. Organise attendance for sub-contractors in accordance with project and contractual agreements.									
You	You must be able to:				WQ	WT	PS	PD		
4.1	plan and implement attendance requirements that meets project and contractual requirements									
4.2	arrange and undertake meetings with sub-contractors to discuss project or contract requirements and attendance									
4.3	explain how attendance can be organised by contract or agreement for sub-contractors and attending workforce, in accordance with project requirements and contractual agreements									
4.4	list factors that affect typical project requirements									
4.5	explain why attendance needs to be organised for contract or agreement for sub-contractors in accordance with project requirements and contractual agreements.									

5.	5. Plan and obtain sufficient resources of the appropriate type which will meet the project requirements and timescales.							
You	ou must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	5.1 identify and procure at least three of the following resources for relevant projects:							
	a. people							
	b. plant, equipment or machinery							
	c. materials and components							
	d. sub-contractors							
	e. information							
5.2	explain how to identify and plan the use of resources for projects and why resource requirements should be planned							
5.3	explain why there is a need to plan the use of resources							
5.4	explain methods and procedures that can ensure sufficient resources are obtained.							

You	ou must be able to:				WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	implement and coordinate working areas, activities and resources against project requirements that allows sites to be safe and tidy							
6.2	coordinate and improve site operations to project a positive image of projects and relevant organisations							
6.3	describe ways of organising and controlling the site and resources so that the following conditions are met:							
	a. the site is safe							
	b. the site is tidy							
	c. a favourable image of the organisation is created							
	d. a favourable image of the products in use and being produced is created							
	e. a favourable image of the services being provided is created							
6.4	explain why there is a need to organise and control the site and resources.							

7. [7. Develop contingency plans to meet special requirements to minimise disruption to those likely to be affected by the works programme.								
You	You must be able to:				WQ	WT	PS	PD	
7.1	7.1 identify any special requirements that may affect the works programme or surrounding areas on relevant projects								
7.2	implement plans, based on the results of special contingency identification, that will minimise disruption to those affected by the work programme								
7.3	delegate tasks to other team members to implement the developed contingency plans								
7.4	7.4 outline how to develop plans to meet special requirements and contingencies								
7.5	7.5 explain why there is a need to develop plans to meet special requirements and contingencies.								

Unit 803 Monitoring construction related project activities in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 804 Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace 10 credits

Level: 6

UAN: F/600/7351

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. I	1. Identify and interpret quality standards from available information, and pass them to people responsible for their implementation before they start work.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
1.1	gather a range of sources which will identify quality standards for given projects									
1.2	examine collected sources and define requisite quality standards									
1.3	provide people responsible with relevant quality standards prior to work starting									
1.4	describe where and how quality standards for given projects can be defined									
1.5	explain how quality standards can be identified and interpreted									
1.6	explain ways that quality standards can be passed on to people responsible for implementing them before starting work on a contract.									

2. 9	pecify clearly and unambiguously the responsibilities which individuals have for maintaining quality standards.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	produce a site quality plan or procedure showing individual responsibilities in accordance with quality standards							
2.2	explain how responsibilities can be specified to individuals having to maintain quality standards, and who those individual may be for given projects							
2.3	give reasons why the responsibilities which individuals have for maintaining quality standards need to be specified							
2.4	explain methods that allows for the production of site quality plans or procedures in accordance with the quality standards.							

3. 5	3. Set up systems to inspect and control the quality of the work.								
You	You must be able to: *PER SO OQ WQ WT PS P							PD	
3.1	establish and implement systems that can inspect on going work and completed work								
3.2	describe types of systems and methods that can be implemented to check quality standards								
3.3	explain how systems for inspecting and controlling the quality of work and record the outcomes should be set up								
3.4	give reasons why systems for inspecting and controlling the quality of work and records of the outcomes need to be set up.								

4. F	4. Regularly check that work conforms to the design requirements and the specified quality standards.								
You	ou must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
4.1	arrange inspections of ongoing and completed work on given projects								
4.2	record acceptance and rejection criteria for given project activities from inspection activities								
4.3	explain methods that checks that work conforms to design requirements and the specified quality standards.								

5. I	dentify work which fails to meet the requirements and specified quality standards and implement corrective action							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	establish, through investigation and comparison with quality standards, work that is identified as sub-standard							
5.2	plan and arrange appropriate corrective actions							
5.3	describe ways that identifies and records work that fails to meet the requirements and specified quality standards							
5.4	explain how to implement corrective action where work fails to meet the requirements and specified quality standards.							

		1	1	1	$\overline{}$	1		Т
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	communicate with decision-makers about identified significant variations of quality standards on given work activities							
6.2	suggest actions and solutions to decision-makers that take into account the following:							
	a. quality standards							
	b. effects of quality on the programme							
	c. effects of quality on safety							
	d. effects of quality on finished product							
6.3	explain methods and techniques that can be used to inform decision-makers about significant variations in quality standards that may affect programme, safety implications and the finish to the product							
6.4	explain how solutions, which decision-makers need to make about significant variations in quality standards and advice on the actions they need to take, can be recommended							
6.5	explain ways of recommending improvements to decision-makers, and why recommendations should be made.							

7. I	7. Identify conflicts between quality standards and refer them to decision-makers for resolution.							
You	u must be able to:		50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1	establish conflicts between given quality standards and ongoing work activities							
7.2	communicate sufficient information about quality standard conflicts to decision-makers							
7.3	explain how conflicts between quality standards can be identified							
7.4	describe how conflicting quality standards can be referred to decision-makers for resolution.							

8. I	. Identify improvements from feedback received and recommend them to decision-makers.								
You	must be able to: *PER SO OQ WQ WT PS PD								
8.1	analyse work activities from received feedback against project requirements and establish where improvements to quality standards can be made								
8.2	communicate suggested improvements to quality standards to decision-makers								
8.3	explain how improvements in quality standards from feedback can be identified								
8.4	describe ways that recommended improvements can be made to decision-makers.								

9. A	. Agree amendments to the project quality standards and record them accurately.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
9.1	establish and gain approval on changes that can be made to project quality standards with decision-makers								
9.2	document in sufficient detail and accuracy in the correct format, approved changes made on project quality standards								
9.3	explain how agreed amendments to the project quality standards with decision-makers can be made								
9.4	explain methods that allows for the recording of amendments to project quality standards.								

Unit 804 Controlling project progress against agreed quality standards in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 805 Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace 11 credits

Level: 6

UAN: D/600/7356

 $*PER-Portfolio\ evidence\ reference \qquad SO-Site\ observation \qquad OQ-Oral\ question \qquad WQ-Written\ question \qquad WT-Witness\ testimony$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Develop and implement systems to monitor and record the progress of the project against the agreed programm	. Develop and implement systems to monitor and record the progress of the project against the agreed programme(s).										
You must be able to:											
1.1 plan a system that meets organisational requirements that will monitor and record work progress for given projects											
1.2 investigate and monitor the progress of given projects against agreed programmes using at least four of the following systems:											
a. visual inspection(s)											
b. resource records											
c. site inspection reports											
d. contractor's report											
e. certified payments											
f. site meetings											
g. organisational procedures											
h. management reports											

	i. benchmarks				
	j. comparison with project requirements				
1.3	document findings of monitoring systems on given projects using:				
	a. written				
	b. graphical				
	c. electronic				
	d. formats				
1.4	explain how systems for monitoring and recording the progress of projects against agreed programmes can be developed				
1.5	give reasons why systems, that monitor and record project progress project against agreed programmes, should be developed.				

2. 0	2. Collect progress information regularly and summarise it for relevant people.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
2.1	gather and accumulate information on work progress of given projects on a planned frequent basis										
2.2	present a summary of findings on work progress in suitable formats to relevant people										
2.3	explain ways that information on work progress can regularly be collected										
2.4	explain ways of accurately summarising progress information to relevant people										
2.5	outline who would need to be informed about work progress on given projects.										

3. Id	Identify inadequate or inappropriate resources, inform relevant people, and specify and obtain alternative resources.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
3.1	examine work activities on given projects in order to identify inadequate or inappropriate resources									
3.2	inform relevant people in sufficient detail using appropriate formats where inadequate or inappropriate resources have been identified									
3.3	source and obtain alternative resources that meet project requirements									
3.4	explain ways that inadequate and inappropriate resources can be identified									
3.5	explain different methods that can inform relevant people about inadequate and inappropriate resources									
3.6	explain different methods of specifying and obtaining alternative resources.									

4. I	ldentify and quantify any deviations from planned progress which have occurred, or which may occur, that could disrupt the programme.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
4.1	inspect work activities against planned progress to identify deviations that have occurred or which may occur										
4.2	analyse work activity inspection results and quantify current, or predicted, deviations that could disrupt the agreed programme										
4.3	list and describe factors that can create deviations in planned progress on typical projects										
4.4	explain how deviations from planned progress, which has occurred and which may occur, can be identified										
4.5	explain how deviations from the planned progress, which may disrupt the programme, can be identified										
4.6	explain ways that deviations from planned progress can be quantified										
4.7	give reasons why deviations from planned progress need to identified and quantified.										

5. li	5. Investigate the circumstances of any deviations thoroughly and agree and implement appropriate corrective action.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
5.1	examine and analyse the circumstances of any identified deviations to planned progress on given projects										
5.2	conclude, gain approval and implement corrective actions where deviations to planned progress have been identified										
5.3	explain how circumstances of deviations from planned progress can be investigated										
5.4	explains ways that corrective action for deviations from planned progress with relevant people can be agreed										
5.5	explain how agreed corrective action for deviations from planned progress can be implemented										
5.6	give reasons why corrective actions must be agreed.										

6. F	Recommend options to relevant people that aim to maintain or improve cost and progress.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
6.1	identify and analyse project progress against planned progress for given projects									
6.2	suggest a range of alternatives that will maintain and improve project progress, to relevant people using appropriate formats									
6.3	explains methods that allow recommend options that will help the project progress									
6.4	explain why recommendations, that will minimise increases in cost and time and help the project progress, need to be made.									

	nform relevant people about changes to the operational programme, resource needs and suggest the decisions an progress.	d action	s that	need	to be t	aken to	o mair	ntain
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1	identify changes that need to be made to the operational programme following investigations of work activities and resource use on given projects							
7.2	analyse and determine actions that need to be taken to maintain progress							
7.3	provide options to relevant people that allow project progress to be maintained							
7.4	explain methods that can regularly informed relevant people about changes to operational programmes and demands on resources							
7.5	explains ways and techniques of suggesting decisions and actions that need to be taken to maintain progress.							

8. le	8. Identify improvements to progress from feedback received and recommend them to relevant people.										
You	u must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
8.1	seek, collect and collate information on work progress on given projects										
8.2	analyse collated information to identify improvements that can be made to the work progress on given projects										
8.3	provide suggestions to relevant people that allow improvements to work progress										
8.4	explain how improvements to progress can be identified from feedback received										
8.5	explain ways of recommending improvements in progress to relevant people										
8.6	give reasons why recommended improvements in progress to relevant people need to be made.										

Unit 805 Controlling project progress against agreed programmes in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 806 Managing personal development in a construction-related workplace

8 credits

Level: 6

UAN: M/600/7359

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. [1. Define your personal aims and objectives for undertaking development.									
You	ou must be able to: *PER SO OQ WQ WT PS PD							PD		
1.1	analyse, determine and record personal aims and objectives to meet work requirements									
1.2	explain what are aims and objectives for undertaking development and how personal aims can be defined									
1.3	give reasons why aims and objectives should be defined.									

2. Contact sources of support and guidance to identify recognised standards for you to manage your personal development.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
2.1 communicate with at least three of the following sources of support and guidance and the standards identified:									
a. national bodies									
b. industry bodies									
c. professional institutions									
d. further education organisations									

	e. training providers				
	f. in-house resources				
	g. line manager				
	h. colleagues				
	i. trade periodicals and journals				
	j. electronic sources				
2.2	explain how to contact sources of support and guidance to identify recognised standards				
2.3	give reasons why recognised standards for undertaking personal development should be identified.				

3. <i>A</i>	. Analyse the current level of your knowledge and performance and develop a profile of your development needs.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
3.1	examine the current level of their work performance and compare against selected and recognised standards									
3.2	determine and profile your present competence and personal development needs									
3.3	describe how to analyse current personal levels of knowledge and performance against selected and recognised standards									
3.4	explain the factors that determine personal development needs									
3.5	explain ways that personal development needs can be profiled									
3.6	give reasons why a profile of personal development needs should be developed.									

4. F	4. Prepare a development plan for achieving identified development needs.									
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
4.1	develop a personal development plan based on identified development needs									
4.2	describe ways that personal development plans can be prepared									
4.3	explain why a personal development plan should be prepared.									

5. L	5. Undertake development activities aimed at achieving identified development needs, reviewing and recording progress and the effectiveness of the activities.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
5.1	identify and engage in development activities suitable for meeting personal development needs								
5.2	establish and/or use processes that can review development progress								
5.3	record the effectiveness of development activities								
5.4	explain ways that development activities to achieve personal development needs can be undertaken								
5.5	explain the methods that can be used that reviews and records progress and evaluates effectiveness of activities.								

6. N	. Measure achievement of identified development needs and record evidence of knowledge and competence gained against recognised standards.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
6.1	evaluate achievements of identified development needs from profiled personal developments								
6.2	compare and record achievements of knowledge and competence gained against recognised standards								
6.3	explain how achievement of identified personal development needs can be measured								
6.4	explain ways that evidence of personal knowledge and competence against identified national standards can be recorded.								

7. F	7. Review the cycle of personal development aims and objectives to revise and update aims and objectives to suit changing circumstances.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
7.1	conduct regular reviews on personal aims and objectives								
7.2	measure and update personal development plans that meet changing work circumstances								
7.3	explain how the reviewing of the cycle of updating personal aims and objectives can be undertaken								
7.4	explain methods that allows for the revision and updating of personal aims and objectives that suit changing circumstances								
7.5	give reasons why personal development plans should be reviewed, revised and updated.								

Unit 806 Managing personal development in a construction related workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the **Unit 807** workplace

15 credits

Level:

UAN: R/600/7323

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference

SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question

WQ – Written question

WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary

PD – Professional discussion

1. I	dentify the environmental management considerations and establish methods of work that will support sustainab	ility by e	xamin	ing pr	oject d	ata.		
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	examine relevant project data and establish the required considerations for environmental management							
1.2	identify methods of work for relevant projects that will support sustainability							
1.3	explain how, and what types, of project data should be examined to identify the needs of environmental management							
1.4	explain methods and techniques of examining project data in order to identify and establish methods of work that will support sustainability							
1.5	give reasons why the needs of environmental management and sustainable work methods need identifying.							

2. E	ncourage a culture of environmental awareness and support for sustainability in the workforce.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	adopt and implement policies that cover environmental management and sustainability procedures							
2.2	apply methods or procedures that encourage workforces to support sustainability and environment matters in the workplace							
2.3	explain how a culture of environmental awareness and support for sustainability in the workforce can be encouraged							
2.4	give reasons why a culture of environmental awareness and support for sustainability in the workforce should be encouraged.							

3. [Delegate duties for environmental management and monitoring sustainable work methods.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	evaluate environmental management requirements of projects and determine numbers and types of people needed							
3.2	assign environmental management duties to selected people							
3.3	inform the people selected of the monitoring activities to be undertaken in the workplace on sustainable work methods							
3.4	explain how and why duties for environmental management and monitoring sustainable work methods should be delegated.							

4. Assess the significance of environmental factors as they affect the project and take appropriate action.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
4.1 consider at least four of the following environmental factors when ongoing work activities are being assessed:									
a. appearance									
b. ecological									
c. natural conservation									
d. historical conservation									

	e. noise				
	f. emissions to air, land and water				
	g. sustainable, economic and social				
	h. traffic management				
	i. waste management and recycling				
4.2	evaluate the impact of work on the environment and apply corrective measures to eliminate or reduce effects on environmental factors				
4.3	explain ways of assessing significance of environmental factors as they affect projects and describe what actions ought to be taken.				

5. 1	Monitor project work against sustainability requirements and take appropriate action to ensure progress.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	assess ongoing project work against at least four of the following sustainability requirements:							
	a. reuse and recycled waste							
	b. recycled or sustainable materials							
	c. contact with neighbours							
	d. health and safety							
	e. protection of the natural environment, biodiversity and heritage							
	f. new legislation, technologies and skills							
	g. pollution control							
	h. material acquisition, use and storage							
5.2	define the term sustainability and list the factors that make up sustainability requirements							
5.3	evaluate results of project work monitoring and apply corrective measures which maintain sustainability requirements and progress of work							
5.4	explain ways and techniques of monitoring project work against sustainability requirements and how to take appropriate action to ensure progress.							
			.					-

6. Record good practice in environmental management and sustainable methods of work and make recommendat	ions to peo	ple res	sponsi	ble.			
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1 document results from workplace sustainability and environmental evaluations							
6.2 identify good practice achieved on relevant activities and inform at least three of the following people responsible:							
a. the client, customer or their representative							
b. contractors							
c. consultants							
d. sub-contractors							
e. suppliers							
f. workforce							
g. internal management							
6.3 describe ways of recording good practice in environmental management and sustainable work methods							
6.4 explain methods and techniques of making recommendations of good practice to the people responsible.							

Unit 807 Establishing, controlling and monitoring environmental factors and sustainability in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:		
Assessor signature:		
Date:		
IQA name:		
IQA signature:		
Date:		

Unit 808 Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace 11 credits

Level: 6

UAN: M/600/7331

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Assemble and review information used in the preparation of the project or operation plan, clarify information values planning purposes.	vhich is not	clear a	and up	date it	for pr	oductio	on
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1 maintain, verify and update the project or operation plan using at least four of the following sources of information:							
a. survey reports							
b. design information							
c. contractual information							
d. statutory consents							
e. contracts pre-planning information							
f. health, safety and environmental plans							
g. risk assessments and method statements							
h. programmes and schedules							
i. about competent people							
j. sub-contractor arrangements and attendance							

1.2	describe different ways of assembling information needed for the preparation of the project or operation plan				
1.3	explain techniques that can be used to clarify project information that is not clear				
1.4	explain the procedures that can be implemented that keeps project or operation information up to date				
1.5	give reasons why information should be assembled, clarified and kept up to date, and explain the consequence if this is not undertaken.				

dentify factors for consideration, record them and pass them on to people who may be affected.							
must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered:							
a. occupiers							
b. near neighbours							
c. public access							
d. site conditions							
e. environment considerations							
f. vehicular access							
g. security and trespass							
h. public utilities							
i. heritage status							
j. sustainability							
distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information							
explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations							
explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected							
give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible consequences should this not be done.							
	been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	must be able to: identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	must be able to: identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	must be able to: *PER 50 0Q WQ identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible	identify and record preparation information in which at least four of the following factors have been considered: a. occupiers b. near neighbours c. public access d. site conditions e. environment considerations f. vehicular access g. security and trespass h. public utilities i. heritage status j. sustainability distribute relevant preparation information to those needing that information explain how relevant factors for consideration should be identified and recorded when planning preparations for sites or operations explain different ways of passing on records of factors considered to people who will be affected give reasons why considered and recorded factors should be passed onto people affected and explain possible

3. I	3. Identify access and egress points for the site and works which are safe, convenient and minimise disruption.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
3.1	plan traffic management systems that include chosen and agreed site and work access and egress points								
3.2	explain ways of identifying access and egress points for the site and works which are the most convenient for works or operations traffic and which minimise disruption								
3.3	explain the methods of and factors that should be identified when preparing traffic management plans.								

4. Organise the resources required for the preparation of site or work operations.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1 assign at least four of the following resources in order to prepare sites or activities:							
a. people							
b. plant, equipment or machinery							
c. materials and components							
d. sub-contractors							
e. information							
f. work area and facilities							
g. waste management							
h. utility providers							
4.2 explain how resources for sites or activities should be organised							
4.3 explain different methods that allows for the assigning of resources for site or operational preparations							
4.4 explain how resources used in sites or operations preparation can be utilised into project work or activities.							

5. 0	5. Give accurate details about the proposed work to the utility and emergency services.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
5.1	collate and record information that relates to site or operations access, layout, evacuation and hazards									
5.2	communicate information about the proposed works access, layout, evacuation and hazards to relevant utility and emergency services									
5.3	describe the type or types of works that are carried out by the organisation and, if relevant, within which sectors of industry									
5.4	explain how and why details about proposed works should be given to utility and emergency services									
5.5	explain methods and techniques of giving details of site access, layout, evacuation and hazards to utility and emergency services.									

6. N	6. Make arrangements for adequate site or operational safety, welfare, environmental protection and security.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
6.1	identify arrangements needed for site or operational safety and welfare before work starts and review as work progresses									
6.2	identify procedures needed to protect the environment relative to the site or operations									
6.3	arrange procedures for site or operational security									
6.4	explain how adequate site safety for proposed works or activities should be ensured when planning preparations for sites or operations									
6.5	explain how and why considerations of relevant factors should be made when arranging site safety, welfare, environmental protection and security									
6.6	describe various procedures that can ensure adequate security of sites or operations									
6.7	explain ways that arrangements for health, safety and welfare can be reviewed as work progresses.									

You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1	identify and arrange the layout of sites or areas for work operations to take place							
7.2	identify and arrange:							
	a. required resources							
	b. delivery of materials							
	c. storage areas for materials							
	d. waste collection locations for projects or operations							
7.3	identify and arrange recycling procedures for sites or operations							
7.4	record and arrange that information about site or operation layouts are communicated to relevant people							
7.5	explain how and why the site or area layout should be planned for operational purposes							
7.6	describe the factors that should be taken into account when planning the layout of sites or areas for operations							
7.7	explain methods and techniques of communicating information about site or area layout plans							
7.8	explain how the planning of storage and use of materials and components is carried out so that material handling is efficient and wastage is minimised.							

8. E	nsure notices to people, which provide information that complies with current legislation, are placed and maintain	ned.						
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
8.1	identify the types and number of notices required for the site or operation and ensure that they meet current legislation							
8.2	arrange for the positioning of relevant notices at specified locations							
8.3	produce a maintenance schedule for relevant notices							
8.4	explain ways and methods of placing and maintaining information notices for people, the public, visitors and workforce							
8.5	give reasons for maintaining notices for people, the public, visitors and the workforce and explain the possible consequences should this not happen							
8.6	explain how maintenance schedules for information notices can be prepared and implemented.							

Unit 808 Planning the preparation of the site for the project or operation in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	

Date:

Unit 809 Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace

11 credits

Level: 6

UAN: Y/600/7338

 $*PER-Portfolio\ evidence\ reference \qquad SO-Site\ observation \qquad OQ-Oral\ question \qquad WQ-Written\ question \qquad WT-Witness\ testimony$

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. I	1. Identify major activities, determine the resources needed from the information available and prepare draft work programmes and schedules.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
1.1	determine and investigate major site activities on various projects									
1.2	identify the required resources for major site activities from available project information									
1.3	plan initial work programmes and schedules for various projects ensuring that activities and resources meet project requirements									
1.4	explain ways that allows major work activities to be identified									
1.5	explain how needed resources can be determined from the information available									
1.6	explain how draft programmes and schedules can be prepared and why they need to be prepared.									

2. E	2. Evaluate alternative methods, resources and systems in order to select the best solution to meet project requirements.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
2.1	examine current production methods, resources and systems									
2.2	evaluate findings of production methods, resources and system examinations to identify alternative methods, resources and systems									
2.3	explain ways that can evaluate alternative work methods, resources and systems									
2.4	describe how the best solutions to meet project requirements can be selected									
2.5	describe the factors that determine project requirements.									

3. 0	Obtain clarification and advice where the resources needed are not available.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	consult with at least two of the following to gain advice on lack of suitable resources:							
	a. the client, customer or their representative							
	b. consultants							
	c. project team partners							
	d. workforce							
	e. technical and trade literature							
3.2	explain how clarification and advice can be obtained when the resources needed are not available, and who with.							

4. A	4. Analyse the activities against project requirements and the requirements of external factors.											
Your	nust be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD				
4.1	examine work activities against project requirements for various projects											
4.2	identify the effects of at least four of the following external factors on project requirements:											
	a. other related programmes											
	b. supply lead times											
	c. contingencies											
	d. special working conditions											
	e. weather conditions											
	f. statutory limitations											
	g. site conditions											
	h. environmental considerations											
	i. customers											
4.3	explain how work activities can be analysed against project requirements											
4.4	describe ways that external factors can be identified and considered											
4.5	explain how work activities can be analysed against external factors.											

	Determine how long each activity will take, identify activities which influence each other and sequence them logically and realistically so that they make the best use of the resources available.									
You	must be able to:	*PER	50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
5.1	identify the duration of project activities									
5.2	investigate and identify work activities that influence each other									
5.3	schedule the sequence of work activities in order to use resources effectively									
5.4	describe how durations of programmes and schedules can be calculated									
5.5	explain how to identify work activities that can influence each other									
5.6	explain methods that can make best use of resources when sequencing activities logically and realistically.									

6. Ensure the production of detailed programmes and schedules of planned activities which are consistent with the complexity of the project.											
You must be able to:	*PEF	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD				
6.1 specify work programmes and schedules that consist of at least two of the following:											
a. bar charts											
b. network analysis											
c. critical activities											
d. action lists											
e. resource schedules											
6.2 explain how the production of detailed programmes and schedules are ensured											
6.3 explain methods that ensure programmes and schedules of planned activities are consistent with the complexity of the project.											

7. [7. Develop a system to monitor the works programmes and schedules, implement it and use the results to improve production and planning.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
7.1	plan and implement systems that can monitor works programmes and schedules										
7.2	monitor works programmes and schedules using a developed monitoring system										
7.3	analyse results of monitoring systems and make recommendations to improve production and planning										
7.4	explain how systems can be developed that monitor works programmes and schedules										
7.5	explain how systems for monitoring works programmes and schedules can be developed										
7.6	explain ways that systems for monitoring works programmes and schedules can be implemented										
7.7	explain how the using of monitoring results of work programmes and schedules can improve production and planning.										

8. I	8. Identify alterations to the works programmes and schedules to ensure they will meet changed circumstances.										
You	ou must be able to:				WQ	WT	PS	PD			
8.1	examine work activities and compare to works programmes and schedules										
8.2	identify alterations to work programmes caused by circumstances, and calculating cost and time benefits for required changes										
8.3	seek and obtain decision-maker's endorsement of changes to the works programmes and schedules										
8.4	explain how alterations to works programmes and schedules can be identified										
8.5	describe ways of ensuring that alterations to work programmes and schedules meet changed circumstances.										

Unit 809 Ensuring that work activities and resources meet project work requirements in the workplace

Declaration

Date:

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	

Unit 810 Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace

11 credits

Level: 6

UAN: J/600/7349

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. I	dentify organisational and communication needs for the project.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	examine and establish project communication requirements for projects that meets organisational needs							
1.2	consider at least four of the following organisational and communication systems when identifying communication needs:							
	a. roles and responsibilities							
	b. site or head office interface							
	c. project administration							
	d. health, safety, welfare and environmental needs							
	e. project team interfaces							
	f. integration of data							
	g. sharing of project data							
	h. team working							
	i. the client, customer or their representative							
1.3	explain how suitable organisational and communication systems can be identified for projects.							

2. E	2. Establish systems and procedures which are compatible with those used by the client, customer or their representative and the supply chain.										
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD			
2.1	identify and implement communication systems and procedures that are compatible with clients, customers or their representatives, and supply chain systems										
2.2	manage, administer and control operational communication systems and procedures										
2.3	explain ways that systems, compatible with those used by clients, customers or their representatives and supply chains, can be established and introduced										
2.4	explains methods of establish communication and organisational systems that will enable clear effective management, administrative and operational controls										
2.5	give reasons why communication and organisational systems, that will be compatible and provide control, are needed.										

3. F	Produce project information and circulate it to people and organisations that have an interest.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	identify information needed for the project							
3.2	produce project information in relevant formats that will support the project							
3.3	distribute relevant project information on least one of the following to people that have an interest:							
	a. information on people's roles							
	b. details on people's responsibilities							
	c. details of the organisational structure							
3.4	describe ways that accurate and unambiguous information about people's roles and responsibilities, the project and the organisational structure can be produced							
3.5	explain methods that allow for the circulation of information about people's roles and responsibilities, and the project and organisational structure, to people and organisations that have an interest							
3.6	give reasons why information on people's roles and responsibilities is important to people and organisations that have an interest.							

4. E	4. Establish methods of communicating information between people and organisations that have an interest.												
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD					
4.1	identify people and organisations that have interest or need relevant project information												
4.2	put in place at least three of the following methods of communication for reporting, recording and retrieving relevant project information for relevant people and/or organisations:												
	a. oral												
	b. written												
	c. graphic												
	d. electronic												
4.3	list and describe who would likely to be included when establishing communication methods for projects												
4.4	explain ways that methods of communicating, reporting, recording and retrieving information, between people and organisations that have an interest and appropriate to the needs of the project, can be established												
4.5	explain why methods of communicating, reporting, recording and retrieving information between interested people and organisations should be established.												
		1		1									

	Nonitor the communication and organisational methods for effectiveness, identify and investigate breakdowns ar ommunication and organisation.	d take ac	tion to	resto	re effe	ctive		
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	implement systems to monitor the effectiveness of communication and organisational methods							
5.2	establish causes of any communication and organisational method breakdowns							
5.3	restore effective communication and organisational; methods by implementing appropriate corrective actions							
5.4	explain methods that can monitor the communicating, reporting, recording and retrieving of information							
5.5	explain how breakdowns in communication and organisational systems can be identified							
5.6	describe how breakdowns in communication and organisational systems can be investigated and explain why they should be investigated							
5.7	explain actions that can be taken to restore effective communication and organisational systems.							

6. L	6. Use information received to make improvements to the organisation of the project and communication systems.								
You	ou must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
6.1	gather relevant information about project organisation and communication systems								
6.2	establish where communication systems and project organisation can be improved								
6.3	implement processes that can improve communication systems and project organisation								
6.4	explain how possible improvements to methods of communicating and organisational systems can be identified								
6.5	give reasons why established systems should be improved.								

7. F	7. Prepare for and manage meetings to meet objectives.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
7.1	prepare agendas, arrange venues, contact attendees in good time and agree objectives to be achieved during the meeting								
7.2	meet with stakeholders and colleagues, and facilitate constructive contributions and balanced and informed discussions on agenda items from attendees during the meeting								
7.3	run meetings with stakeholders and colleagues on time, ensure and agree that objectives have been achieved, and agree actions and responsibilities to be taken following the meeting								
7.4	explain how meetings should be managed that ensures objectives are met								
7.5	describe the different types of meetings that can be undertaken with stakeholders and colleagues.								

8. 0	8. Complete actions following the meeting to meet objectives.								
You	ou must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
8.1	draft and circulate minutes of the meeting, and distribute necessary information to relevant people								
8.2	monitor the completion of the agreed post-meeting actions								
8.3	explain methods that ensure actions are completed following meetings and the objectives are met								
8.4	describe ways evaluating the effectiveness of meetings.								

Unit 810 Establishing and monitoring communication systems and organisational procedures in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Accossor signaturo:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 811 Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace 10 credits

Level: 6

UAN: R/600/7354

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Obtain relevant survey information, check that it is up to date and accurate, and resolve any problems.								
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
1.1 collect, collate and analyse latest survey information for given projects								
1.2 identify and resolve at least two of the following problems when analysing survey information:								
a. unclear information								
b. missing information								
c. inconsistencies between documents								
d. errors								
1.3 explain ways that relevant survey information can be obtained								
1.4 explain how survey information can be checked to ensure it is up to date and accurate								
1.5 explain how problems with survey information can be resolved and why problems need to be resolved.								

2. 0	2. Correlate and interpret information on project work which is relevant to dimensional control.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
2.1	interpret appropriate dimensional control information and calculations for given projects								
2.2	correlate dimensional control information and calculations against relevant project work								
2.3	describe factors which determine dimensional control information								
2.4	explain how information on project work can be correlated with dimensional control information								
2.5	explain methods that can interpret information on project work which is relevant to dimensional control information								
2.6	give reasons why information on project work, which is relevant to dimensional control information, needs to be correlated and interpreted.								

3. E	3. Ensure that variations are identified between the specified and the actual site dimensions, record them accurately and circulate them to decision-makers.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
3.1	establish variations between actual and specified site dimensions on given projects								
3.2	document identified variations of actual and specified site dimensions following organisational procedures								
3.3	distribute identified variations of actual and specified site dimensions to relevant decision-makers								
3.4	describe possible causes of variations between specified and actual site dimensions								
3.5	explain how variations between the specified and the actual site dimensions can be identified								
3.6	explain ways of recording variations between the specified and the actual site dimensions.								

4. Ensure that reference points are suitably placed, accurate, clearly identified and protected from movement or re	moval.						
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1 place reference points on given projects according to project and organisational requirements, and ensure dimensional accuracy against set reference points	I						
4.2 ensure that placed reference points are identifiable as to purpose, and implement protection systems that eliminates movement, damage and/or removal							
4.3 list and describe typical types of set reference points							
4.4 explain how to accurately set and clearly identify reference points from set reference points							
4.5 explain methods that can protect reference points from movement and removal.							
5. Ensure a dimensional control monitoring system, which will make sure the specified accuracy criteria will be met,	is establis	shed.					
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1 implement a relevant monitoring system that ensures dimensional control accuracy for given projects							
5.2 describe the elements of monitoring systems							
5.3 explain how monitoring systems can be developed							
5.4 give reasons why monitoring systems should be developed.							
6. Ensure that measuring and recording equipment is maintained to meet the specified accuracy criteria.							
V		1	T	1	T		T

You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1	establish the checks that are required to maintain and use measuring and recording equipment							
6.2	ensure that maintenance and user checks are carried on relevant measuring and recording equipment in accordance with relevant requirements							
6.3	explain how typical measuring and recording equipment used to establish dimensional control is used maintained							
6.4	give reasons why specific measuring and recording equipment should be selected for given projects.							

7. F	Record any dimensional control information which may be of later use, and store it securely.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1	identify and note the following when establishing and checking dimensional control information:							
	a. dimensions							
	b. locations							
	c. levels							
	d. deviations							
7.2	appropriately identify and securely store dimensional control information following organisational procedures where information can be retrieved for future use							
7.3	explain the methods and procedures that can be used to record and store dimensional control information which may be of later use.							

Unit 811 Establishing project dimensional control criteria in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	
IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 812 Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace

12 credits

Level: 6

UAN: H/600/7357

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. I	1. Implement appropriate quantities and cost control systems which are able to provide early warning of problems.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
1.1	plan and implement at least one of the following appropriate quantities and cost control systems on given projects:								
	a. contractual procedures and meetings								
	b. operational procedures and meetings								
	c. electronic records								
1.2	list and describe the factors that determine quantities and cost data								
1.3	explain how appropriate project quantities and cost control systems, which will provide early warnings of problems, can be implemented.								

2.	Ensure that quantity and cost data is regularly collected, record it and pass it on to the appropriate people responsible in time for them to be able to use it.									
You	u must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
2.1	gather and collate information relating to quantities and costs on at least four of the following resources on a frequent basis:									
	a. people									
	b. plant, equipment or machinery									
	c. materials and components									
	d. sub-contractors									
	e. information									
	f. work area and facilities									
	g. waste management									
	h. utility providers									
	i. records of valuations of work completed									
2.2	document the findings of quantities and costs using appropriate formats and pass appropriate responsible people following organisational timescales									
2.3	explain methods that allows for quantities and cost data to be collected and recorded for the project and the resources used									
2.4	explain how to ensure that data is passed on to the people responsible in time for them to use it.									

3. E	nsure that work values, quantities and cost data are prepared.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	implement and monitor systems that ensures that cost calculations for given projects are undertaken							
3.2	implement and monitor systems that ensures that work values and quantities for given projects are undertaken							
3.3	explain how to ensure that correct work values, quantities and cost data are prepared.							

You must be able to: 4.1 determine prepare and document the results of quantity and cost information for given projects 4.2 present analysed results on quantities and cost data to people responsible using relevant formats 4.3 explain methods that can ensure that accurate quantities and cost data is presented in a format which will help people responsible to make decisions.	4. E	. Ensure that accurate quantities and cost data are prepared and presented in a format which will help the people responsible to make decisions.									
4.2 present analysed results on quantities and cost data to people responsible using relevant formats 4.3 explain methods that can ensure that accurate quantities and cost data is presented in a format which will help	You	must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
4.3 explain methods that can ensure that accurate quantities and cost data is presented in a format which will help	4.1	determine prepare and document the results of quantity and cost information for given projects									
	4.2	present analysed results on quantities and cost data to people responsible using relevant formats									
	4.3	explain methods that can ensure that accurate quantities and cost data is presented in a format which will help people responsible to make decisions.									

5. E	nsure that variations and trends in quantities and cost data are identified, quantified and costed.							
Your	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1	plant and implement monitoring systems that will identify variations and trends in costs and quantities for given projects							
5.2	quantify and identify costs created by identified variations or trends in cost data and quantities							
5.3	explain how to ensure that variations and trends in quantities and cost data are identified, quantified and costed							
5.4	give reasons why trends in cost and quantities and cost data need to be quantified.							

6. Ensure that any variations are investigated and agree ar	d implement appropriate corrective action with people re	sponsible).					
You must be able to:		*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1 carry out investigations on identified variations people responsible	n project quantities and costs and discuss with							
6.2 seek and gain approval in order to implement at	least one of the following corrective actions:							
a. restore progress in accordance with agreed	programme							
b. agree new completion dates								
c. initiate contract claim								
d. secure additional resources								
e. alter planned work								

6.3	explain how to ensure that variations in cost data are investigated and explain why variations in cost data need to be investigated			
6.4	explain methods and techniques of agreeing and implementing appropriate corrective actions with people responsible which will restore costs and expenditure to budget			
6.5	give reasons why appropriate corrective action with the people responsible, in order to restore costs and expenditure to budget, needs to be agreed and implemented.			

7. Identify opportunities for cost savings and recommend them to people responsible.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
7.1 implement systems and processes that can identify opportunities for cost savings on given projects on at least two of the following:							
a. waste reduction							
b. resource management and logistics							
c. applications of new technologies and materials							
d. energy and utility management							
e. recyclable and recoverable materials							
f. alternative sources and types of materials							
g. variations in quality							
h. standardisation							
i. revenue generation							
7.2 suggest opportunities for cost savings using suitable formats to people responsible							
7.3 explain how opportunities for cost savings can be identified							
7.4 explain how systems and processes which will assist in the identification of opportunities for cost savings, can be developed and recommended to the people responsible							
7.5 give reasons why systems and processes, which identify opportunities for cost savings, need to be developed and recommended to people responsible							
7.6 describe methods that can recommend opportunities for cost savings to people responsible.							

Unit 812 Controlling project quantities and costs in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 813 Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace 7 credits

Level: 6

UAN: K/600/7358

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. F	1. Promote the value of making improvements from feedback and encourage the collection of feedback.								
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
1.1	devise processes that will promote, to others, the value of making and collecting feedback that can allow improvements to work progress								
1.2	encourage the collection of work improvement feedback from others from at least six of the following information sources:								
	a. approved suppliers								
	b. approved sub-contractors								
	c. contract documentation								
	d. project documentation								
	e. organisational documentation								
	f. standard details								
	g. specifications								
	h. product information								
	i. government and statutory publications								

	j. research and advisory data				
	k. periodicals and abstracts				
1.3	explain ways of promoting the value of making improvements from feedback received from information sources				
1.4	explain methods that can encourage the collection of feedback from information sources				
1.5	give reasons why the collection of feedback from information sources should be encouraged.				

2. Ensure feedback information from relevant methods or sources is obtained, investigated and assessed.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1 collect feedback information from at least three of the following methods or sources:							
a. project records and documentation							
b. site inspections							
c. scientific research and data							
d. studies of performance in use							
e. meetings							
f. questionnaires							
g. reports							
2.2 collate and evaluate feedback information using organisational or other methods to identify improvements to work progress							
2.3 explain ways that ensures that feedback from information sources is obtained using various methods and other sources							
2.4 explain methods that allows for the investigation and assessing of feedback from information sources using various methods and other sources							
2.5 give reasons why feedback from information sources needs to be investigated and assessed.							

3. R	3. Recommend improvements from feedback received and justify the recommendations to relevant people.							
You	nust be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	suggest improvements that can be made to work progress using evaluated feedback to relevant people							
3.2	justify to relevant people, for each suggested improvement, by providing reasons why improvements can be made							
3.3	explain ways that recommendations for improvements can be made from feedback received							
3.4	explain how recommendations for improvements from feedback can be justified to decision-makers							
3.5	give reasons why recommendations for improvements from feedback should be made and justified to decision-makers.							

4. S	4. Summarise changes and improvements from feedback which have been agreed and promote them for adoption and use.							
You	You must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1	summarise, using suitable formats, changes to work programmes which have resulted from sought feedback							
4.2	promote the adoption and use of improvements identified from feedback to those involved in maintaining progress of the work							
4.3	explain methods that can allow the summary of changes and improvements made from feedback received							
4.4	describe how the adoption of changes and improvements from feedback can be promoted.							

Unit 813 Evaluating feedback information and recommending improvements in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 814 Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace 12 credits

Level: 6

UAN: M/600/7555

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Confirm the work requirements of planning highway maintenance or repair activities.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
1.1 identify and establish at least two of the following maintenance activities and at least five of the following repair activities on at least one of the following highways:									
a. maintenance:									
i. scheduled and preventative									
ii. unscheduled and corrective									
iii. emergency									
b. repair:									
i. structure									
ii. surface									
iii. materials									
iv. markings									
v. fittings									

		1			1	
	vi. power and light					
	vii. drainage					
	viii. telecommunications					
	ix. special services and equipment					
	x. landscaping					
	xi. traffic controls					
	xii. fencing					
	c. highways:					
	i. dual carriageway					
	ii. single carriageway					
	iii. carriageway with footway					
	iv. motorway					
	v. cycle way					
	vi. carriageway with hard shoulder					
1.2	explain how work requirements for highways and its maintenance or repair can be confirmed					
1.3	explain who needs to be consulted when confirming work requirements for highways maintenance or repair.					
	<u> </u>					

2. Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1 consider at least three of the following influencing factors when planning highway maintenance or repair activities:							
a. organisational requirements							
b. contractual requirements							
c. statutory requirements							
d. resource allocation							
e. working requirements							
f. environmental considerations							
g. weather conditions							
2.2 examine at least two of the following guidance materials when planning highway maintenance or repair activities:							
a. owner's manuals							
b. log books							
c. maintenance schedules and manuals							
d. practice guides and specifications							
e. current legislation and official guidance							
2.3 explain how influencing factors and guidance materials can be identified and what different methods can be used to review them when planning highway maintenance or repair activities.							

3. F	rioritise maintenance activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	prioritise maintenance or repair activities whilst considering influencing factors							
3.2	describe the types of maintenance activity that are applied to highways							
3.3	explain methods that can assess and account for influencing factors when planning maintenance and repair activities							
3.4	explain the factors that need to be taken into account when prioritising maintenance activities.							

ou must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
review and update pre-determined maintenance or repair priorities by taking into account of at least four of the following changing circumstances:							
a. susceptibility to damage							
b. safety requirements							
c. need to inhibit, and respond to deterioration							
d. compromised operational effectiveness							
e. weather conditions							
f. use or change of use							
g. current legislation							
h. resources							
i. security threats							
explain methods that allow priorities to be amended when influencing factors have been taken into account							
explain how changing circumstances can be accounted for when planning maintenance and repair activities.							+

5. Prepare plans or schedules of maintenance activities and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1 identify, analyse and produce plans or schedules for at least three of the following maintenance or repair activities:							
a. regular programmes							
b. tendered works							
c. responsive works							
d. cost estimated works							
e. winter maintenance							
f. traffic maintenance (signing, lighting and guarding)							
5.2 explain how plans and schedules can be prepared for maintenance activities							
5.3 explain methods and techniques of negotiating and agreeing plans and schedules with decision-makers.							

Unit 814 Planning highways maintenance or repair activities in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 815 Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace 10 credits

Level: 6

UAN: K/600/7361

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. (Confirm project requirements and consult with stakeholders and develop and agree a handover programme.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	50	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	confirm that project requirements have met stakeholder's expectations							
1.2	undertake consultation with stakeholders to negotiate handover arrangements							
1.3	develop and agree a handover programme							
1.4	list and describe typical project requirements that must be met for handover purposes							
1.5	explain how project requirements for developing handover programmes can be confirmed							
1.6	explain ways of consulting with stakeholders when developing and agreeing a handover programme							
1.7	give reasons why you need a handover programme.							

2. 0	heck that project requirements have been met, or record outstanding work in order to agree and arrange a satis	factory c	omplet	ion.				
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	identify work that may need to be completed against the requirements of the project							
2.2	note outstanding work, defects or remedial activities that fail to meet project requirements							
2.3	agree and organise work activities that can complete outstanding work to ensure that the project requirements have been met							
2.4	explain checks that can be made to ensure project requirements are met							
2.5	explain how outstanding work, in order to agree and arrange a satisfactory completion, can be recorded.							

3. (Carry out handover inspections and appropriate tests ensuring they are witnessed by stakeholders and certificated	d in acco	rdance	e with c	urrent	legisla	tion.	
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	complete handover inspections and appropriate tests, ensuring they are recorded and witnessed by stakeholders							
3.2	undertake commissioning activities and keep records of all certificates issued							
3.3	explain how to carry out handover inspections and appropriate tests							
3.4	describe methods that can be used to ensure that inspections and appropriate tests are witnessed by stakeholders							
3.5	explain how to ensure that the appropriate certification is acquired and why handover inspections and certificates are needed.							

4. F	1. Record stakeholder concerns during inspection and agree any required actions.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1	seek, identify and note stakeholders concerns during handover inspections							
4.2	agree actions with stakeholders that will resolve stakeholder concerns raised during handover inspections							
4.3	describe methods that can record stakeholders' concerns during inspections							
4.4	explain how appropriate actions can be agreed with stakeholders during inspections							
4.5	give reasons why stakeholders concerns need to be addressed prior to handover.							

5. Ensure that stakeholders' respective responsibilities are accepted and adopted.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1 establish and confirm that stakeholders will accept responsibility on handover for at least three of the following:							
a. insurance							
b. security							
c. operations							
d. health and safety							
e. utility supply							
f. environment							
g. sustainability							
5.2 explain how to ensure that stakeholders accept and adopt responsibilities on handover							
5.3 explain why stakeholders need to accept their responsibilities on handover.							

6. Assemble and hand over appropriate documentation in accordance with the project.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1 collate and prepare appropriate and relevant documentation for at least one of the following:							
a. systems							
b. services							
c. equipment							
6.2 arrange for and/or hand over assembled documentation that meets agreed project requirements							
6.3 explain how appropriate documentation can be assembled in accordance with the project requirements							
6.4 describe methods of handing over appropriate documentation							
6.5 give reasons why appropriate documentation should be assembled and handed over for the project.							

Unit 815 Managing the handover of the construction project in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:		
Assessor signature:		
Date:		
IQA name:		
IQA signature:		
Date:		

Unit 816 Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace

15 credits

Level:

UAN: H/600/7360

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference

SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question

WQ – Written question

WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary

PD – Professional discussion

1.	Confirm the work requirements of planning highway maintenance or repair activities.							
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
1.1	arrange regular inspections that can confirm and monitor project requirements for at least three of the following maintenance or remedial activities on at least two of the following properties, systems or services:							
	a. maintenance/remedial activities:							
	i. scheduled							
	ii. unscheduled							
	iii. preventative							
	iv. corrective							
	v. emergency							
	b. property, systems or services:							
	i. highways							
	ii. traffic controls							

	iii. structures				
	iv. external structure				
	v. internal structure				
	vi. historical or preservation interests				
	vii. internal fabric				
	viii. external fabric services				
	ix. utilities and services				
	x. landscaping				
1.2	explain how project requirements for maintenance or remedial work of property, systems or services can be confirmed				
1.3	explain who must be consulted with when confirming project requirements.				

2. Identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the property, system or service.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1 evaluate at least four of the following influencing factors when determining maintenance or remedial activities:							
a. organisational requirements							
b. project requirements							
c. current legislation							
d. resource allocation							
e. working requirements							
f. environmental considerations							
g. near neighbours							
h. weather conditions							
i. ground or site conditions							

	j.	sustainability				
	k.	client, customer or their representative				
2.2		mine at least three of the following guidance materials when determining maintenance or nedial activities:				
	a.	plans, drawings or diagrams				
	b.	owner's manuals				
	C.	log books				
	d.	maintenance schedules and manuals				
	e.	practice guides and specifications				
	f.	current legislation and official guidance				
	g.	historical data				
	h.	existing records				
2.3	exp	lain how influencing factors can be identified and reviewed				
2.4	exp	lain methods that influencing factors and guidance materials can be identified and reviewed				
2.5	give	e reasons why influencing factors need to be identified and reviewed against guidance materials.				

3. F	Prioritise maintenance or remedial activities to take account of influencing factors whilst maintaining consistency	/.						
You	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	plan and prioritise maintenance or remedial activities taking identified influencing factors into account							
3.2	amend priorities for maintenance or remedial activities priorities having taken into account of at least four of the following changing circumstances:							
	a. susceptibility to damage							
	b. safety requirements							
	c. need to inhibit, and respond to deterioration							
	d. weather conditions							
	e. ground or site conditions							
	f. environmental conditions							
	g. use or change of use							
	h. changing circumstances							
	i. current legislation							
	j. resources							
	k. security threats							
	l. client, customer or their representative							
3.3	explain how influencing factors can be assessed and accounted for and why they need to be assessed and accounted for							
3.4	explain how to prioritise maintenance or remedial activities							
3.5	give reasons why maintenance or remedial activities need to be prioritised							
3.6	explain ways of accounting for changing circumstances							
3.7	describe how priorities can be amended when reviewing influencing factors.							

ou must be	able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
	ete and/or arrange maintenance or remedial activity records for four of the following ies and data:							
a. ir	nspections							
b. fa	aults or problems							
C. C	orrective actions							
d. c	osts							
e. ro	esources							
f. c	omplaints							
g. d	lelays							
1.2 monit	or maintenance or remedial activity records to ensure they are up to date							
	easons why records of activities and data, carried out and collected, for maintenance or remedial ies/work need to be current							
1.4 explair	n ways of ensuring that records of activities and data are current.							

5. Identify, assess and maintain the necessary resources for maintenance or remedial activities.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
acquisition and maintain at least two of the following resources when planning and scheduling maintenance or remedial activities:							
a. people							
b. plant, equipment or machinery							
c. materials and components							
d. sub-contractors							
e. information							
f. work area and facilities							

	g. waste management				
	h. utility providers				
5.2	describe how the necessary resources for maintenance or remedial activities can be identified				
5.3	explain how to assess the quantity and quality of resources for maintenance or remedial activities				
5.4	explain ways and methods that maintain necessary resources for the maintenance or remedial work of property, systems or services.				

6. Prepare plans and schedules of maintenance or remedial activities and negotiate and agree them with d	lecision-makers.						
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
6.1 plan and schedule at least three of the following maintenance or remedial activities:							
a. planned maintenance or remedial activities							
b. tendered works							
c. responsive works							
d. preventative maintenance or remedial work							
e. cost estimated works							
f. seasonal maintenance							
g. traffic maintenance (signs, lights and guards)							
h. emergency works							
i. contingency plans							
6.2 discuss and gain agreement of prepared plans and schedules with decision-makers							
6.3 explain how plans and schedules can be prepared for maintenance or remedial activities							
6.4 explain methods of negotiating and agreeing plans and schedules with decision-makers							
6.5 give reasons why plans and schedules for maintenance or remedial activities are needed.							

Unit 816 Planning and scheduling the maintenance or remedial activities of property, systems or services in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:	
IQA signature:	
Date:	

Unit 817 Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace 12 credits

Level: 6

UAN: J/600/7559

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question WQ – Written question WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary PD – Professional discussion

1. Conf	firm the w	ork requirements against the information supplied when planning historical conservation/restoration	on activiti	es.					
You mus	st be able	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
		nd establish at least two of the following historical conservation/restoration activities least five of the following information sources:							
a	a. activi t	ty:							
	i.	roofing							
	ii.	lead work							
	iii.	bricklaying and craft masonry							
	iv.	earth walling							
	V.	stonemasonry							
	vi.	decoration							
	vii.	plastering							
	viii.	wall and floor tiling							
	ix.	carpentry and joinery							
	Χ.	specialist heritage activities							

	b. inforr	nation sources:				
	i.	survey reports				
	ii.	drawings, schedules and specifications				
	iii.	contractual				
	iv.	statutory consents				
	٧.	risk assessments and method statements				
	vi.	programmes				
	vii.	records about the competence of people				
	viii.	sub-contractor arrangements				
	ix.	health, safety and environmental plan				
	Х.	archaeological watching brief				
	xi.	material suppliers				
	xii.	historical conservation plans				
1.2	explain hov	work requirements for historical conservation/restoration work can be confirmed				
1.3		needs to be consulted when confirming work requirements for historical on/restorations.				

2. i	dentify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment.							
	must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1	consider at least three of the following influencing factors when planning historical conservation/restoration activities:							
	a. organisational requirements							
	b. contractual requirements							
	c. statutory requirements							
	d. resource allocation							
	e. working requirements							
	f. environmental considerations							
	g. weather conditions							
2.2	examine at least two of the following guidance materials when planning historical conservation/restoration activities:							
	a. owner's manuals							
	b. log books							
	c. maintenance schedules and manuals							
	d. practice guides and specifications							
	e. current legislation and official guidance							
2.3	explain how influencing factors and guidance materials can be identified and what different methods can be used to review them							
2.4	give reasons why influencing factors should be reviewed against guidance materials.							

3. F	3. Prioritise activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors.								
You	You must be able to:			OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
3.1	prioritise historical conservation/restoration activities whilst considering influencing factors								
3.2	explain methods that can assess and account for influencing factors when planning historical conservation/restoration activities								
3.3	explain the factors that need to be taken into account when prioritising historical conservation/restoration activities								
3.4	give reasons why historical conservation/restoration activities should be prioritised.								

4. Amend priorities to take	account of changing circumstances whilst maintaining consistency with the influencing f	actors.						
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD	
	re-determined maintenance or repair priorities by taking into account of at owing changing circumstances:							
a. susceptibility to	damage							
b. safety requiren	ents							
c. need to inhibit,	and respond to deterioration							
d. compromised o	perational effectiveness							
e. weather condit	ons							
f. use or change	f use							
g. current legislat	on							
h. resources								
i. security threats								
4.2 explain methods that	illow priorities to be amended when influencing factors have been taken into account							
4.3 explain how changing activities.	circumstances can be accounted for when planning historical conservation/restoration							

5. Prepare plans or schedules of maintenance activities and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1 identify, analyse and produce plans or schedules for at least three of the following historical conservation/ restoration activities:							
a. roofing							
b. lead work							
c. bricklaying and craft masonry							
d. earth walling							
e. stonemasonry							
f. decoration							
g. plastering							
h. wall and floor tiling							
i. carpentry and joinery							
j. specialist heritage activities							
5.2 explain how plans and schedules can be prepared for maintenance activities							
5.3 explain methods and techniques of negotiating and agreeing plans and schedules with decision-makers.							

Unit 817 Planning historical conservation/restoration activities in the workplace Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

I confirm that this candidate has achieved all the requirements of this unit with the evidence listed. Assessment was conducted under the specified conditions and context, and is valid, authentic, reliable, current and sufficient.

Assessor name:	
Assessor signature:	
Date:	

IQA name:
IQA signature:
Date:

Unit 818 Planning demolition activities in the workplace

12 credits

Level: 6

UAN: F/600/7561

*PER – Portfolio evidence reference

SO – Site observation OQ – Oral question

WQ – Written question

WT – Witness testimony

PS – Product supplementary

PD – Professional discussion

1. Confirm the work requirements when planning demolition activities against the information supplied.									
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD		
1.1 identify and establish at least two of the following demolition activities against at least five of the following information sources:									
a. demolition activity:									
i. soft strip									
ii. mechanical demolition									
iii. remote mechanical demolition									
iv. explosive demolition									
v. selective demolition									
b. information sources:									
i. survey reports									
ii. design									

	i.	contractual							
	ii.	statutory consents							
	iii.	risk assessments and method statements							
	iv.	programmes							
	V.	records about the competence of people							
	vi.	sub-contractor arrangements							
	vii.	health, safety and environmental plan							
	viii.	type 3 asbestos survey							
	ix.	service disconnection certificates							
	X.	utilities survey report							
1.2	1.2 explain how work requirements for demolition activities can be confirmed								
1.3	1.3 explain who needs to be consulted when confirming work requirements for demolition activities.								

2. identify and review influencing factors and guidance material about the work environment.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
2.1 consider at least three of the following influencing factors when planning demolition activities:							
a. organisational requirements							
b. contractual requirements							
c. statutory requirements							
d. resource allocation							
e. working requirements							
f. environmental considerations							
g. weather conditions							
2.2 examine at least two of the following guidance materials when planning demolition activities:							

	a. owner's manuals				
	b. log books				
	c. maintenance schedules and manuals				
	d. practice guides and specifications				
	e. current legislation and official guidance				
2.3	explain how influencing factors and guidance materials can be identified and what different methods can be used to review them when planning demolition activities				
2.4	give reasons why influencing factors should be reviewed against guidance materials.				

3. Prioritise activities by assessing and accounting for all the influencing factors.								
You	You must be able to:		SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
3.1	prioritise demolition activities whilst considering influencing factors							
3.2	explain methods that can assess and account for influencing factors when prioritising demolition activities							
3.3	explain the factors that need to be taken into account when prioritising demolition activities							
3.4	give reasons why demolition activities should be prioritised.							

4. Amend priorities to take account of changing circumstances whilst maintaining consistency with the influencing factors.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
4.1 review and update pre-determined demolition activity priorities by taking into account of at least four of the following changing circumstances:							
a. susceptibility to damage							
b. safety requirements							
c. need to inhibit, and respond to deterioration							
d. compromised operational effectiveness							

	e. weather conditions							
	f. use or change of use							
	g. current legislation							
	h. resources							
	i. security threats							
4.2	explain methods that allow priorities to be amended when influencing factors have been taken into account							
4.3	4.3 explain how changing circumstances can be accounted for when planning demolition activities.							

5. Prepare plans or schedules of maintenance activities and negotiate and agree them with decision-makers.							
You must be able to:	*PER	SO	OQ	WQ	WT	PS	PD
5.1 identify, analyse and produce plans or schedules for at least three of the following demolition activities:							
a. soft strip							
b. mechanical demolition							
c. remote mechanical demolition							
d. explosive demolition							
e. selective demolition							
5.2 explain how plans and schedules can be prepared for demolition activities							
5.3 explain methods and techniques of negotiating and agreeing plans and schedules with decision-makers.							

Unit 818 Planning demolition activities in the workplace

Declaration

I confirm that the evidence supplied for the above unit is authentic and a true representation of my own work. The work logged is my own work carried out during my normal work duties.

Candidate name:	
Candidate signature:	
Date:	

Assessor name:		
Assessor signature:		
Date:		
IQA name:		
IQA signature:		
Date:		

Appendix 1 Summary of City & Guilds assessment policies

Health and Safety

All centres have to make sure that they provide a safe and healthy environment for learning, including induction and assessment. City & Guilds external verifiers check this when they visit assessment centres.

Equal Opportunities

Your centre will have an equal opportunities policy. Your centre will explain this to you during your induction, and may give you a copy of the policy.

City & Guilds equal opportunities policy is available from our website **www.cityandguilds.com**, City & Guilds Customer Relations Team or your centre.

Access to assessment

City & Guilds qualifications are open to all candidates. Some candidates may need extra help with their assessment, for example, a person with a visual impairment may need a reader.

If you think you will need alternative assessment arrangements, you should discuss this with your centre during your induction, and record this on your assessment plan. City & Guilds will allow centres to make alternative arrangements for you if you are eligible and if the qualification allows for this. This must be agreed before you start your qualification.

City & Guilds guidance and regulations document *Access to assessment and qualifications* is available on the City & Guilds website **www.cityandguilds.com**, from the City & Guilds Customer Relations Team or your centre.

Complaints and appeals

Centres must have a policy and procedure to deal with any complaints you may have. You may feel you have not been assessed fairly, or may want to appeal against an assessment decision if you do not agree with your assessor.

These procedures will be explained during induction and you will be provided with information about the Quality Assurance Co-ordinator within your centre who is responsible for this.

Most complaints and appeals can be resolved within the centre, but if you follow the centre procedure and are still not satisfied you can complain to City & Guilds.

Our complaints policy is on our website **www.cityandguilds.com** or is available from the City & Guilds Customer Relations Team or your centre.

City & Guilds **Believe you can**



www.cityandguilds.com

Useful contacts

UK learners General qualification information	T: +44 (0)844 543 0033 E: learnersupport@cityandguilds.com
International learners General qualification information	T: +44 (0)844 543 0033 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413 E: intcg@cityandguilds.com
Centres Exam entries, Certificates, Registrations/enrolment, Invoices, Missing or late exam materials, Nominal roll reports, Results	T: +44 (0)844 543 0000 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413 E: centresupport@cityandguilds.com
Single subject qualifications Exam entries, Results, Certification, Missing or late exam materials, Incorrect exam papers, Forms request (BB, results entry), Exam date and time change	T: +44 (0)844 543 0000 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2404 (BB forms) E: singlesubjects@cityandguilds.com
International awards Results, Entries, Enrolments, Invoices, Missing or late exam materials, Nominal roll reports	T: +44 (0)844 543 0000 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413 E: intops@cityandguilds.com
Walled Garden Re-issue of password or username, Technical problems, Entries, Results, e-assessment, Navigation, User/menu option, Problems	T: +44 (0)844 543 0000 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413 E: walledgarden@cityandguilds.com
Employer Employer solutions, Mapping, Accreditation, Development Skills, Consultancy	T: +44 (0)121 503 8993 E: business@cityandguilds.com
Publications Logbooks, Centre documents, Forms, Free literature	T: +44 (0)844 543 0000 F: +44 (0)20 7294 2413

Every effort has been made to ensure that the information contained in this publication is true and correct at the time of going to press. However, City & Guilds' products and services are subject to continuous development and improvement and the right is reserved to change products and services from time to time. City & Guilds cannot accept liability for loss or damage arising from the use of information in this publication.

If you have a complaint, or any suggestions for improvement about any of the services that we provide, email: **feedbackandcomplaints@cityandguilds.com**

About City & Guilds

As the UK's leading vocational education organisation, City & Guilds is leading the talent revolution by inspiring people to unlock their potential and develop their skills. We offer over 500 qualifications across 28 industries through 8500 centres worldwide and award around two million certificates every year. City & Guilds is recognised and respected by employers across the world as a sign of quality and exceptional training.

City & Guilds Group

The City & Guilds Group operates from three major hubs: London (servicing Europe, the Caribbean and Americas), Johannesburg (servicing Africa), and Singapore (servicing Asia, Australia and New Zealand). The Group also includes the Institute of Leadership & Management (management and leadership qualifications), City & Guilds Land Based Services (land-based qualifications), the Centre for Skills Development (CSD works to improve the policy and practice of vocational education and training worldwide) and Learning Assistant (an online e-portfolio).

Copyright

The content of this document is, unless otherwise indicated, © The City and Guilds of London Institute and may not be copied, reproduced or distributed without prior written consent. However, approved City & Guilds centres and candidates studying for City & Guilds qualifications may photocopy this document free of charge and/or include a PDF version of it on centre intranets on the following conditions:

- centre staff may copy the material only for the purpose of teaching candidates working towards a City & Guilds qualification, or for internal administration purposes
- candidates may copy the material only for their own use when working towards a City & Guilds qualification

The Standard Copying Conditions (see the City & Guilds website) also apply.

Please note: National Occupational Standards are not © The City and Guilds of London Institute. Please check the conditions upon which they may be copied with the relevant Sector Skills Council. Published by City & Guilds, a registered charity established to promote education and training

City & Guilds
1 Giltspur Street
London EC1A 9DD
T +44 (0)844 543 0000
F +44 (0)20 7294 2413
www.cityandguilds.com

LB-01-6578